AGREEMENT BETWEEN COUNTY OF ORANGE

2

3

4 5

5 7

8

9

10

11

12 13

14 15 16

17

18 19

20 21

22

27

28

AND

CHARITABLE VENTURES OF ORANGE COUNTY AND THE OLIN GROUP, INC. AND ONEOC FOR THE PROVISION OF

FaCT NETWORK ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

This AGREEMENT is by and between the COUNTY OF ORANGE, hereinafter referred to as "COUNTY," and <u>CHARITABLE VENTURES OF ORANGE COUNTY</u>, a California non-profit corporation, THE OLIN GROUP, INC., a California corporation, and ONEOC, a California non-profit corporation acting through its fiscally sponsored project ORANGE COUNTY ALLIANCE FOR CHILDREN AND FAMILIES. CHARITABLE VENTURES OF ORANGE COUNTY, THE OLIN GROUP, INC., and ONEOC acting through its fiscally sponsored project ORANGE COUNTY ALLIANCE FOR CHILDREN AND FAMILIES shall be collectively known as "The FaCT Coalition" and hereinafter referred to as "CONTRACTOR" or "Contractor Partner Agencies." This Agreement shall be administered by the County of Orange Social Services Agency Director or designee, hereinafter referred to as "ADMINISTRATOR."

WITNESSETH:

WHEREAS, Federal legislation has provided funding under the Promoting Safe and Stable Families Program known in the COUNTY as Families and Communities Together (FaCT) Program and other funding sources for the provision of services intended to maintain the safety of children in their homes, help families through crises that might lead to the removal of children from their homes or speed the return of children to their homes, and to alleviate stress and promote parental competencies; and

WHEREAS, COUNTY desires to contract with CONTRACTOR for the provision of

services promoting safe and stable families in Orange County Families and Communities

Together (FaCT) Administrative Services (FAS); and

(FFZ1816) FDA0121	Page 1 of
45	(3/23/16)

WHEREAS, CONTRACTOR agrees to render such services on the terms and conditions hereinafter set forth;

WHEREAS, such services are authorized and provided for pursuant to the Adoptions and Safe Families Act of 1997 (Public Law 105-89), California Welfare and Institutions Code Sections 16600-16605, All County Letter (ACL) No. 01-20, and ACL No. 03-12, and the Child and Family Services Improvement and Innovation Act; and

ACCORDINGLY, THE PARTIES AGREED AS FOLLOWS:

Щ

₩

Ш

Щ

Ш

Щ

Ш

Щ

Щ

##

₽

<u>2</u> 3

8

9

10 11

12

13

14

15 16

17

18

19 20

21 22

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 2 of	
45	(3/23/16)	March 3, 2021

TABLE OF CONTENTS

1	•	TERM	
2		ALTERATION OF TERMS	5
3	•	STATUS OF CONTRACTOR	5
4	•	DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES	
5		LICENSES AND STANDARDS	6
6	•	DELEGATION AND ASSIGNMENT/CHANGE OF OWNERSHIP	7
7	•	SUBCONTRACTS	8
8		FORM OF BUSINESS ORGANIZATION/NAME CHANGE	9
9		USE OF COUNTY PROPERTY	10
1	0.	NON-DISCRIMINATION	11
1	1.	NOTICES	14
1	2.	NOTICE OF DELAYS	14 15
1	3.	INDEMNIFICATION	15
1	4.	INSURANCE	15
1	5.	NOTIFICATION OF LITIGATION, INCIDENTS, CLAIMS, OR SUITS	
1	6.	CONFLICT OF INTEREST	
1	7.	ANTI-PROSELYTISM PROVISION	
1	8.	SUPPLANTING GOVERNMENT FUNDS	
1	9.	EQUIPMENT	
2	0.	BREACH SANCTIONS	
2	1.	PAYMENTS	
2	2.	OVERPAYMENTS	
2	3.	OUTSTANDING DEBT	
2	4.	FINAL REPORT	
2	5.	INDEPENDENT AUDIT	
2	6.	RECORDS, INSPECTIONS, AND AUDITS	28 27
2	7.	PERSONNEL DISCLOSURE	3029
2	8.	EMPLOYMENT ELIGIBILITY VERIFICATION	3231
	9.	CHILD AND DEPENDENT ADULT/ELDER ABUSE REPORTING.	
	0.	NOTICE TO EMPLOYEES REGARDING THE SAFELY SURRENDERED BABY LAW	
	1.	CONFIDENTIALITY	
	2.	SECURITY	<u>35</u> 34
-	3.	COPYRIGHT ACCESS	<u>3836</u>
	4.	WAIVER	3836
	5.	PUBLICITY, LITERATURE, ADVERTISEMENTS AND SOCIAL MEDIA	<u>3836</u>
	<i>6</i> .	REPORTS	<u>39</u> 37
	7.	ENERGY EFFICIENCY STANDARDS	4037
-	8.	ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION STANDARDS	4038
	9.	CERTIFICATION AND DISCLOSURE REGARDING PAYMENTS TO INFLUENCE CE	RTAIN
-		DERAL TRANSACTIONS	
		POLITICAL ACTIVITY	
	1.	TERMINATION PROVISIONS	
-	2.	GOVERNING LAW AND VENUE	
-	<i>2</i> . 3.	SIGNATURE IN COUNTERPARTS	
•			· · · · · ·

ļ

EXHIBIT A

1.	FAMILIES AND COMMUNITIES TOGETHER ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES	1
2.	DEFINITIONS	<u>2</u> 1
3.	HOURS OF OPERATION	3
4.	SERVICES	43
5.	FACILITIES	136
6.	CO-LOCATION OF CONTRACTOR STAFF	146
7.	REPORTING REQUIREMENTS	147
8.	MEETINGS	157
9.	TRAINING AND CONFERENCES	157
10.	GOALS AND OUTCOME OBJECTIVES	157
11.	BUDGET	168
12.	STAFF	29 <mark>9</mark>

TERM 1.

3 4

5 5

7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15

16 17

18

19 20

21 22

23 24 25

26

27

28

The term of this Agreement shall commence on July 1, 2021, and terminate on June 30, <u>2024</u>, unless earlier terminated pursuant to the provisions of Paragraph <u>41</u> of this Agreement; however, CONTRACTOR shall be obligated to perform such duties as would normally extend beyond this term, including, but not limited to, obligations with respect to indemnification, audits, reporting and accounting. This Agreement may be renewed thereafter for two (2) additional one-year term(s) upon mutual agreement of both Parties. The COUNTY does not have to provide a reason if it elects not to renew this Agreement.

2. ALTERATION OF TERMS

- This Agreement, including any Exhibit(s) attached hereto and incorporated by 2.1 reference, fully expresses all understandings of the parties and is the total Agreement between the parties as to the subject matter of this Agreement. No addition to, or alteration of, the terms of this Agreement, whether written or verbal, are valid or binding unless made in the form of a written amendment to this Agreement which is formally approved and executed by both parties.
- 2.2 The various headings, numbers, and organization herein are for the purpose of convenience only and shall not limit or otherwise affect the Agreement.

3. STATUS OF CONTRACTOR

- 3.1 CONTRACTOR is, and shall at all times be deemed to be, an independent contractor, and shall be wholly responsible for the manner in which it performs the services required of it by the terms of this Agreement. Nothing herein contained shall be construed as creating the relationship of employer and employee, or principal and agent, between COUNTY and CONTRACTOR or any of CONTRACTOR's agents or employees. CONTRACTOR assumes exclusively the responsibility for the acts of its employees or agents as they relate to services to be provided during the course and scope of their employment.
- 3.2 CONTRACTOR, its agents, and employees shall not be entitled to any rights and/or privileges of COUNTY employees, and shall not be considered in any manner to be COUNTY employees.

DESCRIPTION OF SERVICES 4.

4.1 CONTRACTOR agrees to provide those services, facilities, equipment, and Page 5 of (FFZ1816)FDA0121 45 -(3/23/16)

supplies, as described in the Exhibit A to the Agreement between County of Orange and Charitable Ventures of Orange County, for the Provision of FaCT Administrative Services (FAS), attached hereto and incorporated herein by reference.- CONTRACTOR shall operate continuously throughout the term of this Agreement with the number and type of staff described and as required for provision of services hereunder.

- 4.2 Subject to thirty (30) days advance written notice, ADMINISTRATOR may require changes in staffing allocations to reflect current workload demands or service needs as long as COUNTY's maximum funding obligation, as set forth in this Agreement, is not exceeded.
- 4.3 Upon the request of ADMINISTRATOR, CONTRACTOR shall send appropriate staff to attend an orientation session and subsequent training sessions given by COUNTY.

5. LICENSES AND STANDARDS

- 5.1 CONTRACTOR warrants that it and its personnel, described in Paragraph 27 of this Agreement, who are subject to individual registration and/or licensing requirements, have all necessary licenses and permits required by the laws of the United States, State of California (hereinafter referred to as "State"), County of Orange, and all other appropriate governmental agencies to perform the services described in this Agreement, and agrees to maintain, and require its personnel to maintain, these licenses and permits in effect for the duration of this Agreement. Further, CONTRACTOR warrants that its employees shall conduct themselves in compliance with such laws and licensure requirements, including, without limitation, compliance with laws applicable to sexual harassment and ethical behavior. CONTRACTOR must notify ADMINISTRATOR within one (1) business day of any change in license or permit status (e.g., becoming expired, inactive, etc.).
- 5.2 In the performance of this Agreement, CONTRACTOR shall comply with all applicable provisions of the California Welfare and Institutions Code (WIC); Title 45 of the Code of Federal Regulations (CFR); implementing regulations under 2 CFR Part 200, Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles, and Audit (FFZ1816)FDA0121 Page 6 of (3/23/16) March 3, 2021

45 -

2 3 4

5 5 7

8

Requirements for Federal Awards; and all applicable laws and regulations of the United States, State of California, County of Orange, and County of Orange Social Services Agency, and all administrative regulations, rules, and policies adopted thereunder, as each and all may now exist or be hereafter amended.

- For federally funded Agreements in the amount of \$25,000 or more, 5.2.1 CONTRACTOR certifies that its officers and/or principals are not debarred or suspended from federal financial assistance programs and/or activities.
- CONTRACTOR shall cooperate with the California Department of Social Services 5.3 (CDSS) on the implementation, monitoring, and evaluation of the State's Child Abuse and Neglect Prevention and Intervention Program, and shall comply, to the mutual satisfaction of COUNTY and CDSS, with any and all reporting and evaluation requirements established by CDSS.

DELEGATION AND ASSIGNMENT/CHANGE OF OWNERSHIP 6.

- 6.1 **Delegation and Assignment**
 - 6.1.1 In the performance of this Agreement, CONTRACTOR may neither delegate its duties or obligations nor assign its rights, either in whole or in part, without the prior written consent of COUNTY. Any attempted delegation or assignment without prior written consent shall be void. The transfer of assets in excess of ten percent (10%) of the total assets of CONTRACTOR, or any change in the corporate structure, the governing body, or the management of CONTRACTOR, which occurs as a result of such transfer, shall be deemed an assignment of benefits under the terms of this Agreement requiring COUNTY approval.
 - 6.1.2 COUNTY reserves the right to immediately terminate the Agreement in the event COUNTY determines that the assignee is not qualified or otherwise acceptable to COUNTY for the provision of services under the Agreement.

Change of Ownership 6.2

CONTRACTOR agrees that if there is a change or transfer in ownership of CONTRACTOR's business prior to completion of this Agreement, and COUNTY agrees to an assignment of the Agreement, the new owners shall be required, under the terms of sale or other instruments of transfer, to assume CONTRACTOR's (FFZ1816)FDA0121 Page 7 of (3/23/16)

45 -

234557

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18

19

20

21

28

duties and obligations contained in this Agreement and complete them to the satisfaction of COUNTY.

7. <u>SUBCONTRACTS</u>

3

5 5 7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18 19

20

28

6.27.1 CONTRACTOR shall not subcontract for services under this Agreement without the prior written consent of ADMINISTRATOR. If ADMINISTRATOR consents in writing to a subcontract, in no event shall the subcontract alter, in any way, any legal responsibility of CONTRACTOR to COUNTY. All subcontracts must be in writing and copies of same shall be provided to ADMINISTRATOR. CONTRACTOR shall include in each subcontract any provision ADMINISTRATOR may require.

6.2.17.1.1 Subcontracts of \$50,000 or less

6.2.1.17.1.1.1 CONTRACTOR shall develop a standard form Purchase Order, subject to prior written approval of ADMINISTRATOR, to be utilized for the purchase of services by CONTRACTOR when the cumulative total cost of the services to be provided by any organization is anticipated to be <u>fifty</u> thousand dollars (\$50,000) or less during the term of this Agreement. The basis for costs incurred by any such Purchase Order(s) shall be the actual cost of providing services or the usual and customary charges established by the organization(s) providing the services.

6.2.27.1.2 Subcontracts in excess of \$50,000

6.2.2.17.1.2.1 CONTRACTOR shall develop and submit for approval to ADMINISTRATOR a system for the procurement of subcontracts with any organization in which the total cumulative cost of services provided by any single organization is anticipated to exceed fifty thousand dollars (\$50,000) during the term of this Agreement. CONTRACTOR's proposed procurement system shall take into consideration such factors as: degree of price competition; pricing policies and techniques; experience and quality of service; methods of evaluating Page 8 of

(FFZ1816)FDA0121 45_____

(3/23/16)

subcontractor responsibility; relationship of subcontractor to CONTRACTOR; and planning, award, and post-award management of subcontracts, including internal audit procedures and monitoring of subcontractor's performance until completion of services.

- 6.2.2.2.1.2.2 Upon ADMINISTRATOR's approval of CONTRACTOR's proposed procurement system, CONTRACTOR shall comply with such procurement system in obtaining subcontracts with a total cost in excess of fifty thousand dollars (\$50,000) during the term of this Agreement. In addition, CONTRACTOR shall obtain ADMINISTRATOR's written consent prior to entering into a subcontract with any organization when the total cumulative cost of services to be provided by that organization is anticipated to exceed fifty thousand dollars (\$50,000) during the term of this Agreement.
- 6.2.2.37.1.2.3 CONTRACTOR and its subcontractor(s) shall establish and maintain accurate and complete financial records related to services provided under the terms of this Agreement. Such records may be subject to the satisfaction of ADMINISTRATOR, and to the examination and audit by ADMINISTRATOR or designee, for a period of five (5) years, or until any pending audit is completed.

7.8.FORM OF BUSINESS ORGANIZATION/NAME CHANGE

7.18.1 Form of Business Organization

Upon the request of ADMINISTRATOR, CONTRACTOR shall prepare and submit, within thirty (30) days thereafter, an affidavit executed by persons satisfactory to ADMINISTRATOR, containing, but not limited to, the following information:

7.1.18.1.1 The form of CONTRACTOR's business organization, i.e., proprietorship, partnership, corporation, etc.

7.1.2A detailed statement indicating the relationship of CONTRACTOR,(FFZ1816)FDA0121Page 9 of45(3/23/16)March 3, 2021

by way of ownership or otherwise, to any parent organization or individual. 7.1.38.1.3 A detailed statement indicating the relationship of CONTRACTOR to any subsidiary business organization or to any individual who may be providing services, supplies, material, or equipment to CONTRACTOR or in any manner does business with CONTRACTOR under this Agreement.

7.28.2 Change in Form of Business Organization

If, during the term of this Agreement, the form of CONTRACTOR's business organization changes, or the ownership of CONTRACTOR changes, or when changes occur between CONTRACTOR and other businesses that could impact services provided through this Agreement, CONTRACTOR shall promptly notify ADMINISTRATOR, in writing, detailing such changes. A change in the form of business organization may, at COUNTY's sole discretion, be treated as an attempted assignment of rights or delegation of duties of this Agreement.

7.3<u>8.3</u> Name Change

234557

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18 19

20

28

<u>CONTRACTOR must notify COUNTY, in writing, of any change in</u> <u>CONTRACTOR's status with respect to name changes that do not require an</u> <u>assignment of the Agreement. While CONTRACTOR is required to provide name</u> <u>change information without prompting from the COUNTY, CONTRACTOR must</u> <u>also provide an update to COUNTY of its status upon request by COUNTY.</u>

8.9.USE OF COUNTY PROPERTY

8.19.1 CONTRACTOR shall be co-located with COUNTY staff, at a COUNTY facility, to provide services under this Agreement. CONTRACTOR shall enter into a rentfree lease agreement with ADMINISTRATOR for the co-location and shall execute all terms and conditions of said agreement upon ADMINISTRATOR'S presentation of said document to CONTRACTOR. Failure to execute the license agreement will result in a breach of this Agreement.

8.29.2 CONTRACTOR is responsible for any costs associated with Fair Employment and Housing Act and Americans with Disabilities Act accommodations for its own employees at COUNTY facilities. COUNTY may, <u>at</u> its sole discretion and on a case-by-case basis, provide for such accommodations at no cost to CONTRACTOR.

(FFZ1816)FDA0121

45 -

9.10. NON-DISCRIMINATION

- 9.110.1 In the performance of this Agreement, CONTRACTOR agrees that it shall not engage nor employ any unlawful discriminatory practices in the admission of clients, provision of services or benefits, assignment of accommodations, treatment, evaluation, employment of personnel, or in any other respect, on the basis of race, religious creed, color, national origin, ancestry, physical disability, mental disability, medical condition, genetic information, marital status, sex, gender, gender identity, gender expression, age, sexual orientation, military and veteran status, or any other protected group, in accordance with the requirements of all applicable <u>federal</u> or State laws.
- 9.210.2 CONTRACTOR shall furnish any and all information requested by ADMINISTRATOR and shall permit ADMINISTRATOR access, during business hours, to books, records, and accounts in order to ascertain CONTRACTOR's compliance with Paragraph <u>10</u> et seq.
- 10.3 Non-Discrimination in Employment
 - 9.310.3.1 CONTRACTOR shall comply with Executive Order 11246, entitled "Equal Employment Opportunity," as amended by Executive Order 11375_a and as supplemented in Department of Labor regulations (Title 41 CFR Part 60).
 - **9.3.1**10.3.2 All solicitations or advertisements for employees placed by or on behalf of CONTRACTOR shall state that all qualified applicants will receive consideration for employment without regard to race, religious creed, color, national origin, ancestry, physical disability, mental disability, medical condition, genetic information, marital status, sex, gender, gender identity, gender expression, age, sexual orientation, military and veteran status, or any other protected group, in accordance with the requirements of all applicable <u>federal</u> or State laws. Notices describing the provisions of the equal opportunity clause shall be posted in a conspicuous place for employees and job applicants.
 - 9.3.210.3.3 CONTRACTOR shall refer any and all employees desirous of filing a formal discrimination complaint to:

	······································	
(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 11 of	
45	(3/23/16)	March 3, 2021

California Department of <u>Fair Employment</u> 2218 Kausen Drive, Suite 100 <u>Elk Grove</u>, CA <u>95758</u> Telephone: (800) <u>884-1684</u> (800) <u>700-2320 (TTY)</u>

9.410.4Non-Discrimination in Service Delivery

9.4.110.4.1 CONTRACTOR shall comply with Titles VI and VII of the Civil Rights Act of 1964, as amended; Section 504 of the Rehabilitation Act of 1973, as amended; the Age Discrimination Act of 1975, as amended; the Food Stamp Act of 1977, as amended, and in particular 7 CFR section 272.6; Title II of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, as amended; California Civil Code Section 51 et seq., as amended; California Government Code (CGC) Sections 11135-11139.5, as amended; CGC Section 12940 (c), (h), (i), and (j); CGC Section 4450; Title 22, California Code of Regulations (CCR) Sections 98000-98413; the Dymally-Alatorre Bilingual Services Act (CGC Section 7290-7299.8); Section 1808 of the Removal of Barriers to Interethnic Adoption Act of 1996; and other applicable federal and State laws, as well as their implementing regulations (including Title 45 CFR Parts 80, 84, and 91; Title 7 CFR Part 15; and Title 28 CFR Part 42), and any other law pertaining to Equal Employment Opportunity, Affirmative Action, and Nondiscrimination, as each may now exist or be hereafter amended. CONTRACTOR shall not implement any administrative methods or procedures which would have a discriminatory effect or which would violate the CDSS Manual of Policies and Procedures (MPP) Division 21, Chapter 21-100. If there are any violations of this Paragraph, CDSS shall have the right to invoke fiscal sanctions or other legal remedies in accordance with WIC Section 10605, or CGC Sections 11135-11139.5, or any other laws, or the issue may be referred to the appropriate federal agency for further compliance action and enforcement of Subparagraph <u>10.4</u> et seq.

9.4.2CONTRACTOR shall provide any and all clients desirous of filing(FFZ1816)FDA0121Page 12 of

Λ	5
+	5-

234557

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18 19

20

21

28

(3/23/16)

1	
Ł	
3	
4	
5	
c	
Ð	
7	
8	
5	
9	
10	
11	
12	
13	
14	
16	
17	
18	
19	
20	
21	
21	
22	
23	
24	
25	
26	
27	
28	
_0	

ļ

	a formal c	omplaint an	y and all information as appropriate:	
	9.4.2.1<u>10.4</u>	4.2.1	Pamphlet: "Your Rights Under Cal	ifornia Welfare
		Programs"	(PUB 13)	
	9.4.2.2<u>10.4</u>	4.2.2	Discrimination Complaint Form	
	9.4.2.3<u>10.4</u>	4.2.3	Civil Rights Contacts:	
		County Civ	vil Rights Contact:	
		Orange Co	unty Social Services Agency	
		_Program Ir	itegrity	
		_Attn: Civil	Rights Coordinator	
		_P.O. Box 2	2001	
		_Santa Ana,	CA 92702-2001	
		_Telephone:	: (714) 438-8877	
		State Civil	Rights Contact:	
		California	Department of Social Services	
	Civil Rights Bureau			
		_P.O. Box 9	44243, M.S. <u>8-16</u> -70	
		_Sacrament	o, CA 94244-2430	
	Telephone: (916) 654-2107			
	Toll Free: (866) 741-6241			
		Federal Civ	vil Rights Contact:	
		Off	ice of Civil Rights	
		U.S. Depar	tment of Health and Human Services	
			90 7 th Street, Suite 4-100	
		_	sco, CA <u>94103</u>	
			Response Center: (800) 368-1019	
<u>10.4.3</u>		-	tes provide Civil Rights informatio	n, publications
	and/or for			
	10.4.3.1	ţ.	v.cdss.ca.gov/cdssweb/entres/forms/E	Ū
	10.4.2.2		470 - Your rights Under Adult Protect	
	10.4.3.2	1	v.cdss.ca.gov/inforesources/Civil-Rig	
(FFZ1816) FDA0121			der-California-Welfare-Program (Pu Page 13 of	<u> D 13 – Your</u>
45			(3/23/16)	March 3, 2021

Rights Under California Welfare Programs)

<u>10.4.3.3 http://ssa.ocgov.com/about/services/contact/complaints/comply</u> (SSA Contractor and Vendor Compliance page)

10.11. <u>NOTICES</u>

<u>10.111.1</u> All notices, <u>requests</u>, claims, correspondence, reports, statements authorized or required by this Agreement, <u>and/or other communications</u> shall be addressed as follows:

 COUNTY:
 County of Orange Social Services Agency

 Contracts
 Services

 500 N. State College Blvd, Suite 100

 Orange, CA 92868

CONTRACTOR:

Charitable Ventures of Orange County 1505 E. 17th Street, Suite 101 Santa Ana, CA 92705

<u>11.2</u> All notices shall be deemed effective when in writing and <u>when:</u>

<u>11.2.1 Deposited</u> in the United States mail, first class postage prepaid and addressed as <u>shown in the Subparagraph 11.1;</u>

11.2.2 Sent by Email;

11.2.3 Faxed and transmission confirmed; or

11.2.4 Accepted by U.S. Postal Services Express Mail, Federal Express, United Parcel Service, or any other expedited delivery service.

10.211.3 The parties each may designate by written notice from time to time, in the manner aforesaid, any change in the address to which notices must be sent.

11.12. NOTICE OF DELAYS

Except as otherwise provided under this Agreement, when either party has knowledge that any actual or potential situation is delaying or threatens to delay the timely performance of this Agreement, that party shall, within one (1) business day, give notice thereof, including all relevant information with respect thereto, to the other party.

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 14 of	
45	<u>(3/23/16)</u>	March 3, 2021

12.13. INDEMNIFICATION

CONTRACTOR agrees to indemnify, defend with counsel approved in 12.113.1 writing by COUNTY, and hold U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, the State, COUNTY, and their elected and appointed officials, officers, employees, agents, and those special districts and agencies which COUNTY's Board of Supervisors acts as the governing Board ("COUNTY INDEMNITEES") harmless from any claims, demands, or liability of any kind or nature, including, but not limited to, personal injury or property damage arising from or related to the services, products, or other performance provided by CONTRACTOR pursuant to this Agreement. If judgment is entered against CONTRACTOR and COUNTY by a court of competent jurisdiction because of the concurrent active negligence of COUNTY or COUNTY INDEMNITEES, CONTRACTOR and COUNTY agree that liability will be apportioned as determined by the court. Neither party shall request a jury apportionment.

13.14. INSURANCE

- 14.1 Prior to the provision of services under this Agreement, CONTRACTOR agrees to purchase all required insurance at CONTRACTOR's expense, including all endorsements required herein, necessary to satisfy COUNTY that the insurance provisions of this Agreement have been complied with. CONTRACTOR agrees to keep such insurance coverage, Certificates of Insurance and endorsements on deposit with ADMINISTRATOR during the entire term of this Agreement. In addition, all subcontractors performing work on behalf of CONTRACTOR pursuant to this Agreement shall obtain insurance subject to the same terms and conditions as set forth herein for CONTRACTOR.
- 13.114.2 <u>CONTRACTOR</u> shall ensure that all subcontractors performing work on behalf of CONTRACTOR pursuant to this Agreement shall be covered under CONTRACTOR's insurance as an Additional Insured or maintain insurance subject to the same terms and conditions as set forth herein for CONTRACTOR. CONTRACTOR shall not allow subcontractors to work if subcontractors have less than the level of coverage required by COUNTY from CONTRACTOR under this Agreement. It is the obligation of CONTRACTOR to provide notice of the Page 15 of (FFZ1816)FDA0121 (3/23/16)

4	-5

March 3, 2021

insurance requirements to every subcontractor and to receive proof of insurance prior to allowing any subcontractor to begin work. Such proof of insurance must be maintained by CONTRACTOR through the entirety of this Agreement for inspection by COUNTY representative(s) at any reasonable time.

All self-insured retentions (SIRs) shall be clearly stated on the Certificate of Insurance. Any <u>self-insured retention (SIR)</u> in an amount in excess of <u>fifty</u> <u>thousand dollars (\$50,000)</u> shall specifically be approved by the <u>COUNTY's</u> Risk <u>Manager, or designee</u>, upon review of CONTRACTOR's current audited financial report. <u>If CONTRACTOR's SIR is approved, CONTRACTOR, in addition to, and</u> <u>without limitation of, any other indemnity provision(s) in the Agreement, agrees to all of the following:</u>

- 14.3.1 In addition to the duty to indemnify and hold COUNTY harmless against any and all liability, claim, demand or suit resulting from CONTRACTOR's, its agent's, employee's or subcontractor's performance of this Agreement, CONTRACTOR shall defend COUNTY at its sole cost and expense with counsel approved by Board of Supervisors against same; and
- 14.3.2 CONTRACTOR's duty to defend, as stated above, shall be absolute and irrespective of any duty to indemnify or hold harmless; and
- 14.3.3 The provisions of California Civil Code Section 2860 shall apply to any and all actions to which the duty to defend stated above applies, and CONTRACTOR's SIR provisions shall be interpreted as though CONTRACTOR was an insurer and COUNTY was the insured.
- **13.3**14.4 If CONTRACTOR fails to maintain insurance acceptable to COUNTY for the full term of this Agreement, COUNTY may terminate this Agreement.

13.414.5 Qualified Insurer

 13.4.1
 14.5.1
 The policy or policies of insurance must be issued by an insurer with a minimum rating of A- (Secure A.M. Best's Rating) and VIII (Financial Size Category as determined by the most current edition of the Best's Key Rating Guide/Property-Casualty/United States or ambest.com). It is preferred, but not mandatory, that the insurer be licensed to do business in Page 16 of

(3/23/16)

45-

2 3 4

5 5 7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18

19 20

21

28

the state of California (California Admitted Carrier). If the insurance carrier does not have an A.M. Best Rating of A-/VIII, the 13.514.6 CEO/Office of Risk Management retains the right to approve or reject a carrier after a review of the company's performance and financial ratings. The policy or policies of insurance maintained by CONTRACTOR shall 13.614.7 provide the minimum limits and coverage as set forth below: Coverage **Minimum Limits** Commercial General Liability \$1,000,000 per occurrence \$2,000,000 aggregate Automobile Liability including coverage for \$1,000,000 per occurrence owned, non-owned and hired vehicles Workers' Compensation Statutory **Employer's Liability Insurance** \$1,000,000 per occurrence \$1,000,000 per claims made Network Security & Privacy Liability

<u>13.7</u>14.8 <u>Required Coverage Forms</u>

- 13.7.114.8.1 Commercial General Liability coverage shall be written on Insurance Services Office (ISO) form CG 00 01 or a substitute form providing liability coverage at least as broad.
- 13.7.214.8.2 Business Auto Liability coverage shall be written on ISO form CA 00 01, CA 00 05, CA 0012, CA 00 20 or a substitute form providing coverage at least as broad.
- 13.814.9Required Endorsements
 - <u>13.8.114.9.1</u> Commercial General Liability policy shall contain the following endorsements, which shall accompany the Certificate of Insurance:

13.8.1.114.9.1.1 An Additional Insured endorsement using ISO form CG 20 26 04 13, or a form at least as broad, naming the County of Orange, its elected and appointed officials, officers, agents and employees, as Additional Insureds<u>or provide blanket</u> coverage, which will state AS REQUIRED BY WRITTEN

(FFZ1816)FDA0121 45

2 3 4

5 5 7

8

9 10

11 12

13

14 15

16

17 18

19 20

28

Page 17 of (3/23/16)

CONTRACT.

2345578

9

10 11

12 13

18 19

28

- 13.8.1.214.9.1.2 A primary non-contributing endorsement using ISO form CG 20 01 04 13, or a form at least as broad, evidencing that CONTRACTOR's insurance is primary and any insurance or self-insurance maintained by the County of Orange shall be excess and non-contributing.
- 13.8.214.9.2 The Network Security and Privacy Liability policy shall contain the following endorsements which shall accompany the Certificate of Insurance.
 - 13.8.2.114.9.2.1 An Additional Insured endorsement naming the County of Orange, its elected and appointed officials, officers, agents and employees as Additional Insureds for its vicarious liability.
 - 13.8.2.214.9.2.2 A primary and non-contributing endorsement evidencing that the CONTRACTOR's insurance is primary and any insurance or self-insurance maintained by the County of Orange shall be excess and non-contributing.
- 14.10 The Workers' Compensation policy shall contain a waiver of subrogation endorsement waiving all rights of subrogation against the County of Orange, its elected and appointed officials, officers, agents and employees or provide blanket coverage, which will state AS REQUIRED BY WRITTEN CONTRACT.
- **13.9**<u>14.11</u> All insurance policies required by this Agreement shall waive all rights of subrogation against the County of Orange, its elected and appointed officials, officers, agents and employees when acting within the scope of their appointment or employment.

1.1 The Workers' Compensation policy shall contain a waiver of subrogation endorsement waiving all rights of subrogation against the County of Orange, its elected and appointed officials, officers, agents and employees.

13.1014.12 CONTRACTOR shall notify <u>COUNTY</u> in writing within thirty (30) days of any policy cancellation and ten (10) days for non-payment of premium and

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 18 of	
45	(3/23/16)	March 3, 2021

provide a copy of the <u>cancellation</u> notice to <u>COUNTY</u>. Failure to provide written notice <u>of cancellation</u> may constitute a material breach of the contract, upon which the <u>COUNTY</u> may suspend or terminate this Agreement.

- 14.13 If CONTRACTOR's Network Security & Privacy Liability policy is a "claims made" policy, CONTRACTOR shall agree to maintain Network Security & Privacy Liability coverage for two (2) years following completion of this Agreement.
- 13.1114.14 The Commercial General Liability policy shall contain a severability of interests clause also known as a "separation of insureds" clause (standard in the ISO CG 0001 policy).
- **13.12**<u>14.15</u> Insurance certificates should be mailed to COUNTY at the address indicated in Paragraph <u>11</u> of this Agreement.
- 13.1314.16 If CONTRACTOR fails to provide the insurance certificates and endorsements within seven (7) days of notification by CEO/County Procurement Office or ADMINISTRATOR, award may be made to the next qualified proponent.
- 13.1414.17 COUNTY expressly retains the right to require CONTRACTOR to increase or decrease insurance of any of the above insurance types throughout the term of this Agreement. Any increase or decrease in insurance will be as deemed by County of Orange Risk Manager as appropriate to adequately protect COUNTY.
- 13.1514.18 COUNTY shall notify CONTRACTOR in writing of changes in the insurance requirements. If CONTRACTOR does not deposit copies of acceptable certificates of insurance and endorsements with COUNTY incorporating such changes within thirty (30) days of receipt of such notice, this Agreement may be in breach without further notice to CONTRACTOR, and COUNTY shall be entitled to all legal remedies.
- 14.19 The procuring of such required policy or policies of insurance shall not be construed to limit CONTRACTOR's liability hereunder nor to fulfill the indemnification provisions and requirements of this Agreement, nor act in any way to reduce the policy coverage and limits available from the insurer.

13.16

234567

8

9 10

11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18 19

20

28

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 19 of	
45	(3/23/16)	March 3, 2021

Page 19 of 80

CONTRACTOR shall report to COUNTY, in writing within twenty-four (24) hours of occurrence, the following:

- Any instance in which CONTRACTOR becomes a party to any litigation against 15.1 COUNTY, or a party to litigation that may reasonably affect CONTRACTOR's performance under this Agreement. While CONTRACTOR is required to provide this information without prompting from COUNTY, any time there is a change to CONTRACTOR's litigation status, CONTRACTOR must also provide an update to COUNTY whenever requested by COUNTY.
- Any accident or incident relating to services performed under this 14.115.2 Agreement that involves injury or property damage which may result in the filing of a claim or lawsuit against CONTRACTOR and/or COUNTY.
- Any third party claim or lawsuit filed against CONTRACTOR arising from 14.215.3 or relating to services performed by CONTRACTOR under this Agreement.
- **14.3**15.4 Any injury to an employee of CONTRACTOR that occurs on COUNTY property.
- Any loss, disappearance, destruction, misuse or theft of any kind 14.415.5 whatsoever of COUNTY property, monies or securities entrusted to CONTRACTOR under the term of this Agreement.
- 15.6 Any Notice of Contract Breach, or equivalent, received from any entity for whom CONTRACTOR is providing the same or similar services, under a written agreement, regardless of service location or jurisdiction.

15.16. CONFLICT OF INTEREST

45 -

15.116.1 CONTRACTOR shall exercise reasonable care and diligence to prevent any actions or conditions that could result in a conflict with COUNTY interests. In addition to the CONTRACTOR, this obligation shall apply to, CONTRACTOR's employees, agents, and subcontractors associated with the provision of goods and services provided under this Agreement. The CONTRACTOR's efforts shall include, but not be limited to, establishing rules and procedures preventing its employees, agents, and subcontractors from providing or offering gifts, entertainment, payments, loans, or other considerations which could be deemed to Page 20 of (FFZ1816)FDA0121 (3/23/16) March 3, 2021

influence or appear to influence COUNTY staff or elected officers in the performance of their duties.

1.2 CONTRACTOR's efforts shall include, but not be limited to, establishing precautions to prevent its employees or agents from making, receiving, providing, or offering gifts, entertainment, payments, loans or other considerations which could be deemed to appear to influence individuals to act contrary to the best interests of COUNTY.

16.2 CONTRACTOR shall notify COUNTY, in writing, of any potential conflicts of interest between CONTRACTOR and COUNTY that may arise prior to, or during the period of, Agreement performance. While CONTRACTOR will be required to provide this information without prompting from COUNTY any time there is a change regarding conflict of interest, CONTRACTOR must also provide an update to COUNTY whenever requested by COUNTY.

16.17. ANTI-PROSELYTISM PROVISION

No funds provided directly to institutions or organizations to provide services and administer programs under Title 42 United States Code (USC) Section 604a(a)(1)(A) shall be expended for sectarian worship, instruction, or proselytization, except as otherwise permitted by law.

17.18. SUPPLANTING GOVERNMENT FUNDS

CONTRACTOR shall not supplant any <u>federal</u>, State_a or COUNTY funds intended for the purposes of this Agreement with any funds made available under this Agreement. CONTRACTOR shall not claim reimbursement from COUNTY for, or apply sums received from COUNTY with respect to, that portion of its obligations which have been paid by another source of revenue. CONTRACTOR agrees that it shall not use funds received pursuant to this Agreement, either directly or indirectly, as a contribution or compensation for purposes of obtaining <u>federal</u>, State_a or COUNTY funds under any <u>federal</u>, State_a or COUNTY program without prior written approval of ADMINISTRATOR.

18.19. EQUIPMENT

18.1<u>19.1</u> All items purchased with funds provided under this Agreement, or which are furnished to CONTRACTOR by COUNTY, which have a single unit cost of at

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 21 of	
45	(3/23/16)	March 3, 2021

least five thousand dollars (\$5,000), including sales tax, shall be considered Capital Equipment. Title to all Capital Equipment shall, upon purchase, vest and remain in COUNTY. The use of such items of Capital Equipment is limited to the performance of this Agreement. Upon the termination of this Agreement, CONTRACTOR shall immediately return any items of Capital Equipment to COUNTY or its representatives, or dispose of them in accordance with the directions of ADMINISTRATOR.

CONTRACTOR further agrees to the following:

2 3 4

5 5 7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18

19 20

21

28

45 -

- **18.1.1**9.1.1 To maintain all items of Capital Equipment in good working order and condition, normal wear and tear excepted.
- 18.1.219.1.2 To label all items of Capital Equipment, do periodic inventories as required by ADMINISTRATOR, and to maintain an inventory list showing where and how the Capital Equipment is being used, in accordance with procedures developed by ADMINISTRATOR. All such lists shall be submitted to ADMINISTRATOR within ten (10) days of any request therefore.
- 18.1.319.1.3 To report in writing to ADMINISTRATOR immediately after discovery, the loss or theft of any items of Capital Equipment. For stolen items, the local law enforcement agency must be contacted and a copy of the police report submitted to ADMINISTRATOR.
- **18.1.4**19.1.4 To purchase a policy or policies of insurance covering loss or damage to any and all Capital Equipment purchased under this Agreement, in the amount of the full replacement value thereof, providing protection against the classification of fire, extended coverage, vandalism, malicious mischief, and special extended perils (all risks) covering the parties' interests as they appear.
- 18.219.2 The purchase of any Capital Equipment by CONTRACTOR shall be requested in writing, shall require the prior written approval of ADMINISTRATOR, and shall fulfill the provisions of this Agreement which are appropriate and directly related to CONTRACTOR's service or activity under the terms of this Agreement. COUNTY may refuse reimbursement for any costs Page 22 of (FFZ1816)FDA0121 (3/23/16)

resulting from Capital Equipment purchased which are incurred by CONTRACTOR, if prior written approval has not been obtained from ADMINISTRATOR.

18.319.3 **Computer Equipment**

234557

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18

19

20

21 22

28

No computers and/or personal electronic devices, such as tablets and laptop computers, or any component thereof, may be purchased with funds provided under this Agreement, regardless of purchase price, without prior written approval of ADMINISTRATOR. Any such purchase shall be in accordance with specifications provided by ADMINISTRATOR, be subject to the same inventory control conditions specified in Subparagraphs 19.1.1 to 19.1.4, and, at the sole discretion of ADMINISTRATOR, become the property of COUNTY upon termination of this Agreement.

Use of COUNTY Computer Equipment 18.419.4

> COUNTY intends to permit contractor the use of computer equipment provided by ADMINISTRATOR. Said computer equipment shall be used solely by employees of contractor while performing their assigned duties pursuant to this Agreement, and shall remain the property of COUNTY. CONTRACTOR shall ensure that each of its employees, volunteers, consultants, or agents that have access to COUNTY facilities and/or data contained in ADMINISTRATOR's Computer Information System completes information security and computer usage training provided by ADMINISTRATOR, signs and adheres to the provisions in Attachment A to this Agreement and signs and adheres to any subsequent agreements required by federal or State laws or regulations. CONTRACTOR's failure to have all CONTRACTOR employees that have access to county's facilities and/or data execute the agreements and/or complete the training shall constitute a breach of this agreement Agreement.

20. **BREACH SANCTIONS**

45 -

Failure by CONTRACTOR to comply with any of the provisions, covenants, or 20.1 conditions of this Agreement shall be a material breach of this Agreement. In such event, ADMINISTRATOR may, and in addition to immediate termination and any other remedies available at law, in equity, or otherwise specified in this Agreement: Page 23 of (FFZ1816)FDA0121 (3/23/16)March 3, 2021

Page 23 of 80

- **18.5**20.1.1 Afford CONTRACTOR a time period within which to cure the breach, which period shall be established by ADMINISTRATOR; and/or
- **18.6**20.1.2 Discontinue reimbursement to CONTRACTOR for and during the period in which CONTRACTOR is in breach, which reimbursement shall not be entitled to later recovery; and/or
- 18.720.1.3 Offset against any monies billed by CONTRACTOR but yet unpaid by COUNTY those monies disallowed pursuant to Subparagraph 20.1.2-2 above.
- 20.2 ADMINISTRATOR will give CONTRACTOR written notice of any action pursuant to this Paragraph, which notice shall be deemed served on the date of mailing.

19.21. PAYMENTS

 19.121.1
 Maximum Contractual Funding Obligation

The maximum <u>funding</u> obligation of COUNTY under this Agreement shall not exceed the amount of $\frac{1,5000,000}{1,5000,000}$, or actual allowable costs, whichever is less. The estimated annual amount for each twelve (12) month period is as follows:

21.1.1 \$500,000 for July 1, 2021 through June 30, 2022;

21.1.2 \$500,000 for July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023; and

21.1.3 \$500,000 for July 1, 2023 through June 30, 2024.

19.2Allowable Costs

During the term of this Agreement, COUNTY shall pay CONTRACTOR monthly in arrears, for actual allowable costs incurred and paid by CONTRACTOR pursuant to this Agreement, as defined in <u>Title 2</u> CFR Part <u>200</u>, or as approved by ADMINISTRATOR. However, COUNTY, <u>at</u> its sole discretion, may pay CONTRACTOR for anticipated allowable costs that will be incurred by CONTRACTOR for the months of <u>May and June 2022</u>, <u>and June 2023</u>, and June <u>2024</u>, for payment of estimated invoices, during the month of such anticipated expenditure.

21.3 Claims

19.2.121.3.1 CONTRACTOR shall submit monthly claims to be received by

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 24 of	
45	(3/23/16)	March 3, 2021

234557

8

9

10

Page 24 of 80

ADMINISTRATOR no later than the twentieth (20th) calendar day of the month for expenses incurred in the preceding month, except as detailed below in Subparagraph 21.3.4. In the event the twentieth (20th) calendar day falls on a weekend or COUNTY holiday, CONTRACTOR shall submit the claim the next business day. COUNTY holidays include New Year's Day, Martin Luther King Jr. Day, President Lincoln's Birthday, Presidents' Day, Memorial Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Columbus Day, Veterans Day, Thanksgiving Day, Friday after Thanksgiving Day, and Christmas Day.

- 19.2.221.3.2 All claims must be submitted on a form approved by ADMINISTRATOR. ADMINISTRATOR may require CONTRACTOR to submit supporting source documents with the monthly claim, including, inter alia, a monthly statement of services, general ledgers, supporting journals, time sheets, invoices, canceled checks, receipts, and receiving records, some of which may be required to be copied. Source documents that CONTRACTOR must submit shall be determined by **ADMINISTRATOR** COUNTY's and/or Auditor-Controller. CONTRACTOR shall retain all financial records in accordance with Paragraph 26 of this Agreement.
- <u>19.2.321.3.3</u> Payments should be released by COUNTY within a reasonable time period of approximately thirty (30) days after receipt of a correctly completed claim form and required supporting documentation.
- 19.2.421.3.4 Year-End and Final Claims
 - 19.2.4.121.3.4.1 CONTRACTOR shall submit a final claim for each COUNTY fiscal year, July 1 through June 30, covered under the term of this Agreement, as stated in Paragraph 1, by no later than August 30th of each corresponding COUNTY fiscal year. Claims received after August 30th of each corresponding COUNTY fiscal year may, at ADMINISTRATOR's sole discretion, not be reimbursed. ADMINISTRATOR may modify the date upon which the final claim per each COUNTY fiscal Page 25 of

(FFZ1816)FDA0121 45_____

3 4

5 5 7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18

19 20

21 22

28

(3/23/16)

year must be received, upon written notice to CONTRACTOR.

19.2.4.2 The basis for final settlement shall be the actual allowable costs as defined in Title 45 CFR and 2 CFR, Part 200, incurred and paid by CONTRACTOR pursuant to this Agreement; limited, however, to the maximum funding obligation of COUNTY. In the event that any overpayment has been made, COUNTY may offset the amount of the overpayment against the final payment. In the event overpayment exceeds the final payment, CONTRACTOR shall pay COUNTY all such sums within five (5) business days of notice from COUNTY. Nothing herein shall be construed as limiting the remedies of COUNTY in the event an overpayment has been made.

20.22. OVERPAYMENTS

Any payment(s) made by COUNTY to CONTRACTOR in excess of that to which CONTRACTOR is entitled under this Agreement shall be repaid to COUNTY, in accordance with any applicable regulations and/or policies in effect during the term of this Agreement, or as established by COUNTY procedure. Any overpayments made by COUNTY which result from a payment by any other funding source shall be repaid, at the discretion of ADMINISTRATOR, to COUNTY or the funding source. Unless earlier repaid, CONTRACTOR shall make repayment within thirty (30) days after the date of the final audit findings report and prior to any administrative appeal process. In the event an overpayment owing by CONTRACTOR is collected from COUNTY by the funding source, then CONTRACTOR shall reimburse COUNTY within thirty (30) days thereafter and prior to any administrative appeal process to pay all costs incurred by COUNTY necessary to enforce the provisions set forth in this Paragraph.

21.23. OUTSTANDING DEBT

CONTRACTOR shall have no outstanding debt with <u>COUNTY</u>, or shall be in the process of resolving outstanding debt to ADMINISTRATOR's satisfaction, prior to entering into and during the term of this Agreement.

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 26 of	
45	(3/23/16)	March 3, 2021

22.24. FINAL REPORT

3

5

5 7

8

9

10 11

12

13 14

15

16 17

18

19 20

21 22

23

24 25

26

27

28

CONTRACTOR shall complete and submit to ADMINISTRATOR a final report within sixty (60) days after the termination of this Agreement, which shall summarize the activities and services provided by CONTRACTOR during the term of this Agreement. CONTRACTOR and ADMINISTRATOR may mutually agree to modify the date upon which the final report must be submitted. Any agreement must be in writing.

23.25. INDEPENDENT AUDIT

- 23.125.1 CONTRACTOR shall employ a licensed certified public accountant who shall prepare and file with ADMINISTRATOR an annual organization-wide audit of related expenditures during the term of this Agreement in compliance with <u>31</u> USC 7501 7507, as well as its implementing regulations under 2 CFR Part 200, Uniform Administrative Requirements, Cost Principles and Audit Requirements for Federal Awards. If CONTRACTOR is not subject to the OMB Circular A-133, Auditsaforementioned regulations for any year covered during the term of States, Local Governments and Non Profit Organizations.this Agreement, CONTRACTOR shall provide ADMINISTRATOR an Independent Auditor's Report of CONTRACTOR's financial statements. The audit must be performed in accordance with generally accepted government auditing standards and Title 2 CFR Part 230. CONTRACTOR shall cooperate with COUNTY, State, and/or federal agencies to ensure that corrective action is taken within six (6) months after issuance of all audit reports with regard to audit exceptions.
- 23.225.2 It is mutually understood that CONTRACTOR's yearly fiscal cycle covers July 1–January 1 through–June 30 December 30. CONTRACTOR shall provide ADMINISTRATOR copies of organization-wide audits for each of the fiscal cycles corresponding with the term of this Agreement. CONTRACTOR shall provide each audit within fourteen (14) calendar days of CONTRACTOR's receipt. Failure of CONTRACTOR to comply with this Paragraph shall be sufficient cause for ADMINISTRATOR to deny payment under this or any subsequent Agreement with CONTRACTOR until such time as the required audit(s) are provided to ADMINISTRATOR. ADMINISTRATOR may modify CONTRACTOR's audit submission deadline upon notice to CONTRACTOR.

(FFZ1816)FDA0121

45 -

Page 27 of (3/23/16)

24.26. RECORDS, INSPECTIONS, AND AUDITS

24.126.1 Financial Records

3

5 5 7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18

19

20

21 22

28

- 24.1.126.1.1 CONTRACTOR shall prepare and maintain accurate and complete financial records. Financial records shall be retained by CONTRACTOR for a minimum of five (5) years from the date of final payment under this Agreement, or until all pending COUNTY, State, and <u>federal</u> audits are completed, whichever is later.
- 24.1.226.1.2 CONTRACTOR shall establish and maintain reasonable accounting, internal control, and financial reporting standards in conformity with generally accepted accounting principles established by the American Institute of Certified Public Accountants and to the satisfaction of ADMINISTRATOR.

24.226.2 Client Records

- 24.2.126.2.1 CONTRACTOR shall prepare and maintain accurate and complete records of clients served and dates and type of services provided under the terms of this Agreement in a form acceptable to ADMINISTRATOR.
- 24.2.226.2.2 CONTRACTOR shall keep all COUNTY data provided to CONTRACTOR during the term(s) of this Agreement for a minimum of five (5) years from the date of final payment under this Agreement, or until all pending COUNTY, State, and federal audits are completed, whichever is later. These records shall be stored in Orange County, unless CONTRACTOR requests and COUNTY provides written approval for the right to store the records in another county. Notwithstanding anything to the contrary, upon termination of this Agreement, CONTRACTOR shall relinquish control with respect to COUNTY data to COUNTY in accordance with Subparagraph 41.2.
- 24.2.326.2.3 COUNTY may refuse payment for a claim if client records are determined by COUNTY to be incomplete or inaccurate. In the event client records are determined to be incomplete or inaccurate after payment has been made, COUNTY may treat such payment as an overpayment within the provisions of this Agreement.

(FFZ1816)FDA0121 45_____ Page 28 of (3/23/16)

24.326.3 Public Records

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18 19

20

21

27

28

<u>To</u> the <u>extent permissible under the law</u>, all records, including, but not limited to, reports, audits, notices, claims, statements, and correspondence, required by this Agreement, may be subject to public disclosure. COUNTY will not be liable for any such disclosure.

24.426.4 Inspections and Audits

- 24.4.126.4.1 The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, Comptroller General of the United States, Director of <u>the</u> CDSS, State Auditor-General, ADMINISTRATOR, COUNTY's Auditor-Controller and Internal Audit Department, or any of their authorized representatives, shall have access to any books, documents, papers, and records, including medical records, of CONTRACTOR which any of them may determine to be pertinent to this Agreement. Further, all the above mentioned persons have the right at all reasonable times to inspect or otherwise evaluate the work performed or being performed under this Agreement and the premises in which it is being performed.
- 24.4.226.4.2 CONTRACTOR shall make its books and records available within the borders of Orange County within ten (10) days of receipt of written demand by ADMINISTRATOR.
- 24.4.326.4.3 In the event CONTRACTOR does not make available its books and financial records within the borders of Orange County, CONTRACTOR agrees to pay all necessary and reasonable expenses incurred by COUNTY, or COUNTY's designee, necessary to obtain CONTRACTOR's books and records.
- 26.4.4 CONTRACTOR shall pay to COUNTY the full amount of COUNTY's liability to the State or Federal <u>Government</u> or any agency thereof resulting from any disallowances or other audit exceptions to the extent that such liability is attributable to CONTRACTOR's failure to perform under this Agreement.

24.4.4

(FFZ1816)<u>FDA0121</u> 45———

24.526.5 Evaluation Studies

24.5.1 CONTRACTOR shall participate, as requested by COUNTY, in research and/or evaluative studies designed to show the effectiveness and/or efficiency of CONTRACTOR's services or provide information about CONTRACTOR's project.

25.27. PERSONNEL DISCLOSURE

- 27.1 This Paragraph 27 applies to all of CONTRACTOR's personnel providing services through this Agreement, paid and unpaid, including those identified in Paragraph 12 of Exhibit A (hereinafter referred to as "Personnel").
- 25.127.2 CONTRACTOR shall make available to ADMINISTRATOR a current list of all <u>Personnel</u> providing services hereunder, including résumés and job applications. Changes to the list will be immediately provided to ADMINISTRATOR, in writing, along with a copy of a résumé and/or job application. The list shall include:

25.1.127.2.1 Names and dates of birth of all <u>Personnel by title</u>, whose direct services are required to provide the programs described herein;

- 25.1.227.2.2 A brief description of the functions of each position and the hours each person works each week, or for part-time <u>Personnel</u>, each day or month, as appropriate;
- 25.1.327.2.3 The professional degree, if applicable, and experience required for each position; and

25.1.427.2.4 The language skill, if applicable, for all <u>Personnel</u>.

- 25.227.3 Where authorized by law, and in a manner consistent with California Government Code §12952, CONTRACTOR shall require prospective Personnel to provide detailed information regarding the conviction of a crime, by any court, for offenses other than minor traffic offenses. Information discovered subsequent to the hiring or promotion of any prospective Personnel shall be cause for termination from the performance of services under this Agreement.
- 25.327.4 Where authorized by law, CONTRACTOR shall conduct, at no cost to COUNTY, a clearance on the following public websites of the names and dates of birth for all <u>Personnel</u> who will have direct, interactive contact with clients served
 (FFZ1816)FDA0121 Page 30 of 45 (3/23/16) March 3, 2021

through this Agreement: U.S. Department of Justice National Sex Offender Website (www.nsopw.gov) and Megan's Law Sex Offender Registry (www.meganslaw.ca.gov).

- Where authorized by law, CONTRACTOR shall conduct, at no cost to 25.427.5 COUNTY, a criminal record background check on all Personnel who will have direct, interactive contact with clients served through this Agreement. Background checks conducted through the California Department of Justice shall include a check of the California Central Child Abuse Index, when applicable. Candidates will satisfy background checks consistent with this Paragraph and their performance of services under this Agreement.
- CONTRACTOR shall ensure that clearances and background checks described in 27.6 Subparagraphs 27.4 and 27.5 are completed prior to CONTRACTOR's Personnel providing services under this Agreement.
- 25.527.7 In the event a record is revealed through the processes described in Subparagraphs 27.4 and 27.5 COUNTY will be available to consult with CONTRACTOR on appropriateness of <u>Personnel</u> providing services through this Agreement.
- 25.627.8 CONTRACTOR warrants that all <u>Personnel</u> assigned by CONTRACTOR to provide services under this Agreement have satisfactory past work records and/or reference checks indicating their ability to perform the required duties and accept the kind of responsibility anticipated under this Agreement. CONTRACTOR shall maintain records of background investigations and reference checks undertaken and coordinated by CONTRACTOR for Personnel assigned to provide services under this Agreement, for a minimum of five (5) years from the date of final payment under this Agreement, or until all pending COUNTY, State, and federal audits are completed, whichever is later, in compliance with all applicable laws.
- 25.727.9 CONTRACTOR shall immediately notify ADMINISTRATOR concerning the arrest and/or subsequent conviction, for offenses, other than minor traffic offenses, of any Personnel performing services under this Agreement, when such information becomes known to CONTRACTOR. ADMINISTRATOR may determine whether such Personnel may continue to provide services under this Page 31 of (FFZ1816)FDA0121 (3/23/16) March 3, 2021

234557

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18

19 20

21

Agreement and shall provide notice of such determination to CONTRACTOR in writing. CONTRACTOR's failure to comply with ADMINISTRATOR's decision shall be deemed a material breach of this Agreement, pursuant to Paragraph <u>20</u> above.

- <u>25.827.10</u> COUNTY has the right to approve or disapprove all of CONTRACTOR's <u>Personnel</u> performing work hereunder, and any proposed changes in CONTRACTOR's <u>Personnel</u>.
- <u>25.927.11</u> COUNTY shall have the right to require CONTRACTOR to remove any <u>Personnel</u> from the performance of services under this Agreement. At the request of COUNTY, CONTRACTOR shall immediately replace said <u>Personnel</u>.
- 25.1027.12 CONTRACTOR shall notify COUNTY immediately when <u>Personnel</u> is terminated for cause from working on this Agreement.
- 25.1127.13 Disqualification, if any, of CONTRACTOR <u>Personnel</u>, pursuant to <u>this</u> Paragraph <u>27</u> shall not relieve CONTRACTOR of its obligation to complete all work in accordance with the terms and conditions of this Agreement.

26.28. EMPLOYMENT ELIGIBILITY VERIFICATION

As applicable, CONTRACTOR warrants that it fully complies with all <u>federal</u> and State statutes and regulations regarding the employment of aliens and others, and that all its employees performing work under this Agreement meet the citizenship or alien status requirement set forth in <u>federal</u> statutes and regulations. CONTRACTOR shall obtain, from all employees performing work hereunder, all verification and other documentation of employment eligibility status required by <u>federal</u> or State statutes and regulations including, but not limited to, the Immigration Reform and Control Act of 1986, Title 8 USC Section 1324 et seq., as they currently exist and as they may be hereafter amended. CONTRACTOR shall retain all such documentation for all covered employees for the period prescribed by the law. CONTRACTOR shall indemnify, defend with counsel approved in writing by COUNTY, and hold harmless, COUNTY, and its agents, officers and employees from employer sanctions and any other liability which may be assessed against CONTRACTOR or COUNTY or both in connection with any alleged violation of any <u>federal</u> or State statutes or regulations pertaining to the eligibility for employment of any persons performing work under this Agreement.

(FFZ1816)FDA0121 45_____

3

5

5 7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15

16

17

18

19 20

21 22

23

24 25

26

27

28

Page 32 of (3/23/16)

27. ENFORCEMENT OF CHILD SUPPORT OBLIGATIONS

1.3 In order to comply with child support enforcement requirements of COUNTY, CONTRACTOR agrees to furnish to ADMINISTRATOR within thirty (30) days of the award of this Agreement:

- (a) in the case of an individual contractor, his/her name, date of birth, Social Security number and residence address;
- (b) in the case of a contractor doing business in a form other than as an individual, the name, date of birth, Social Security number and residence address of each individual who owns an interest of ten percent (10%) or more in the contracting entity;
- (c) a certification that CONTRACTOR has fully complied with all applicable Federal and State reporting requirements regarding its employees; and
- (d) a certification that CONTRACTOR has fully complied with all lawfully served Wage and Earnings Assignment Orders and Notices of Assignment, and will continue to so comply.

1.4 The failure of CONTRACTOR to timely submit the data or certifications required by subsections (a), (b), (c), or (d), or to comply with all Federal and State employee reporting requirements for child support enforcement or to comply with all lawfully served Wage and Earnings Assignment Orders and Notices of Assignment shall constitute a material breach of this Agreement, and failure to cure such breach within sixty (60) calendar days of notice from COUNTY shall constitute grounds for termination of this Agreement.

1.5 It is expressly understood that this data will be transmitted to governmental agencies charged with the establishment and enforcement of child support orders, and for no other purpose.

28.29. CHILD AND DEPENDENT ADULT/ELDER ABUSE REPORTING

CONTRACTOR shall establish a procedure acceptable to ADMINISTRATOR to ensure that all employees, <u>agents</u>, <u>subcontractors</u>, <u>and all other individuals</u> performing services under this Agreement report child abuse or neglect to one of the agencies specified in Penal

(FFZ1816)FDA0121 45 Page 33 of (3/23/16)

March 3, 2021

Code Section 11165.9 and dependent adult or elder abuse as defined in Section 15610.07 of the WIC to one of the agencies specified in WIC Section 15630. CONTRACTOR shall require such <u>employees</u>, <u>agents</u>, <u>subcontractors</u>, <u>and all other individuals performing</u> <u>services under this Agreement</u> to sign a statement acknowledging the child abuse reporting requirements set forth in Sections 11166 and 11166.05 of the Penal Code and the dependent adult and elder abuse reporting requirements, as set forth in Section 15630 of the WIC, and <u>shall</u> comply with the provisions of these code sections, as they now exist or as they may hereafter be amended.

29.30. NOTICE TO EMPLOYEES REGARDING THE SAFELY SURRENDERED BABY LAW

____CONTRACTOR shall notify and provide to its employees, a fact sheet regarding the Safely Surrendered Baby Law, its implementation in Orange County, and where and how to safely surrender a baby. The fact sheet is available on the Internet at <u>www.babysafe.ca.gov</u> for printing purposes. The information shall be posted in all reception areas where clients are served.

30.31. CONFIDENTIALITY

3

5

5 7

8

9

10 11

12

13 14

15 16

17 18

19

20 21

22 23

24 25

26

27

28

- **30.1**<u>31.1</u> CONTRACTOR agrees to maintain the confidentiality of its records pursuant to WIC Sections 827, 362.5 and 10850-10853, the CDSS MPP, Division 19-000, and all other provisions of law, and regulations promulgated thereunder relating to privacy and confidentiality, as each may now exist or be hereafter amended.
- 30.231.2 All records and information concerning any and all persons referred to CONTRACTOR by COUNTY or COUNTY's designee shall be considered and kept confidential by CONTRACTOR and CONTRACTOR's employees, agents, subcontractors, and all other individuals performing services under this Agreement. CONTRACTOR shall require all of its employees, agents, subcontractors, and volunteer staff who may provideall other individuals performing services for CONTRACTOR under this Agreement to sign an agreement with CONTRACTOR before commencing the provision of any such services, to maintain the confidentiality of any and all materials and information with which they may come

(FFZ1816)FDA0121

45 -

into contact, or the identities or any identifying characteristics or information with respect to any and all participants referred to CONTRACTOR by COUNTY, except as may be required to provide services under this Agreement or to those specified in this Agreement as having the capacity to audit CONTRACTOR, and as to the latter, only during such audit. CONTRACTOR shall comply with any audits specified in Paragraph 26, provide reports and any other information required by COUNTY in the administration of this Agreement, and as otherwise permitted by lawagreeing to maintain confidentiality pursuant to State and federal law and the terms of this Agreement.

- 30.331.3 CONTRACTOR shall inform all of its employees, agents, subcontractors, and all other individuals performing services under this Agreement of this provision and that any person violating the provisions of said <u>California state</u> law may be guilty of a crime.
- 30.431.4 CONTRACTOR agrees that any and all subcontracts entered into shall be subject to the confidentiality requirements of this Agreement.
- **30.5**<u>31.5</u> CONTRACTOR agrees to maintain the confidentiality of its records with respect to Juvenile Court matters, in accordance with WIC Section 827, 362.5, all applicable statutes, caselaw, and Orange County Juvenile Court Policy regarding Confidentiality, as it now exists or may hereafter be amended.
 - 30.5.131.5.1 No access, disclosure_a or release of information regarding a child who is the subject of Juvenile Court proceedings shall be permitted except as authorized. If authorization is in doubt, no such information shall be released without the written approval of a Judge of the Juvenile Court.
 - 30.5.231.5.2 CONTRACTOR must receive prior written approval of the Juvenile Court before allowing any child to be interviewed, photographed, or recorded by any publication or organization, or to appear on any radio, television, or internet broadcast or make any other public appearance. Such approval shall be requested through Foster Youth/NMD's Social Worker.

32. SECURITY

3

5 5

7

8

9

10 11

12

13 14

15 16

17

18

19 20

21 22

27

28

32.1 Security Requirements

32.1.1 CONTRACTOR agrees to maintain the confidentiality of all COUNTY and(FFZ1816)FDA012145(3/23/16)March 3, 2021

COUNTY-related records and information pursuant to all statutory laws relating to privacy and confidentiality that currently exists or exists at any time during the term of this Agreement. CONTRACTOR represents and warrants that it has implemented and will maintain during the term of this Agreement administrative, physical, and technical safeguards to reasonably protect private and confidential client information, to protect against anticipated threats to the security or integrity of COUNTY data, and to protect against unauthorized physical or electronic access to or use of COUNTY data. Such safeguards and controls shall include at a minimum: 32.1.1.1 Storage of confidential paper files that ensures records are

- secured, handled, transported, and destroyed in a manner that prevents unauthorized access.
- <u>32.1.1.2</u> Control of access to physical and electronic records to ensure <u>COUNTY data is accessed only by individuals with a need to</u> <u>know for the delivery of contract services.</u>
- <u>32.1.1.3 Control to prevent unauthorized access and to prevent</u> <u>CONTRACTOR employees from providing COUNTY data to</u> <u>unauthorized individuals.</u>
- 32.1.1.4 Firewall protection.
- <u>32.1.1.5</u> Use of encryption methods of electronic COUNTY data while in transit from CONTRACTOR networks to external networks, when applicable.
- 32.1.1.6 Measures to securely store all COUNTY data, including, but not be limited to, encryption at rest and multiple levels of authentication and measures to ensure COUNTY data shall not be altered or corrupted without COUNTY's prior written consent. CONTRACTOR further represents and warrants that it has implemented and will maintain during the term of this Agreement administrative, technical, and physical safeguards and controls consistent with State and federal security requirements.

(FFZ1816)FDA0121 45

10

11

12

18 19

28

Page 36 of (3/23/16)

32.2 Security Breach Notification

23455789

10

11

12

18 19

28

- 32.2.1 CONTRACTOR shall have policies and procedures in place for the effective management of Security Breaches, as defined below. In the event of any actual, attempted, suspected, threatened, or reasonably foreseeable circumstance CONTRACTOR experiences or learns of that either compromises or could reasonably be expected to comprise COUNTY data through unauthorized use, disclosure, or acquisition of COUNTY data ("Security Breach"), CONTRACTOR shall immediately notify COUNTY of its discovery. After such notification, CONTRACTOR shall, at its own expense, immediately:
 - <u>32.2.1.1</u> Investigate to determine the nature and extent of the Security Breach.
 - <u>32.2.1.2</u> Contain the incident by taking necessary action, including, but not limited to, attempting to recover records, revoking access, and/or correcting weaknesses in security.
 - 32.2.1.3 Report to COUNTY the nature of the Security Breach, the COUNTY data used or disclosed, the person who made the unauthorized use or received the unauthorized disclosure, what CONTRACTOR has done or will do to mitigate any harmful effect of the unauthorized use or disclosure, and the corrective action CONTRACTOR has taken or will take to prevent future similar unauthorized use or disclosure.

32.2.2 The COUNTY, at its sole discretion and on a case-by-case basis, will determine what actions are necessary in response to the Security Breach and who will perform these actions. Actions may include, but not limited to: notifications; investigation and remediation costs, including notification of all whose personal information was disclosed; outside investigation; forensics; counsel; crisis management; and credit monitoring. In the event COUNTY determines CONTRACTOR will conduct additional action(s), CONTRACTOR shall bear the costs. In the event COUNTY conducts additional actions(s) arising out of or in connection with a Security Breach, Page 37 of

(FFZ1816)FDA0121 45

- (<u>3/23/16)</u>

CONTRACTOR shall reimburse COUNTY for costs associated to legally required actions.

31.33. COPYRIGHT ACCESS

The U.S. Department of Health and Human Services, the CDSS, and COUNTY will have a royalty-free, nonexclusive_a and irrevocable license to publish, translate, or use, now and hereafter, all material developed under this Agreement_a including those covered by copyright.

32.34. WAIVER

No delay or omission by either party hereto to exercise any right or power accruing upon any noncompliance or default by the other party with respect to any of the terms of this Agreement shall impair any such right or power or be construed to be a waiver thereof. A waiver by either of the parties hereto of any of the covenants, conditions, or agreements to be performed by the other shall not be construed to be a waiver of any succeeding breach thereof_a or of any other covenant, condition_a or agreement herein contained.

35. PUBLICITY, LITERATURE, ADVERTISEMENTS AND SOCIAL MEDIA

- 35.1 COUNTY owns all rights to the name, logos, and symbols of COUNTY. The use and/or reproduction of COUNTY's name, logos, or symbols for any purpose, including commercial advertisement, promotional purposes, announcements, displays, or press releases, without COUNTY's prior written consent is expressly prohibited.
- <u>35.2</u> CONTRACTOR <u>may develop and publish information related</u> to this Agreement where all of the following conditions are satisfied:
 - 35.2.1 ADMINISTRATOR provides its written approval of the content and publication of the information at least thirty (30) days prior to <u>CONTRACTOR publishing the information, unless a different timeframe</u> for approval is agreed upon by the ADMINISTRATOR;
 - 32.135.2.2 Unless directed otherwise by ADMINISTRATOR, the information includes a statement that the program, wholly or in part, is funded through County, State, and Federal Government funds;

1.6 CONTRACTOR shall not disclose any details in connection with this Agreement

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 38 of	
45	<u> (3/23/16) </u>	March 3, 2021

to any person or entity except as may be otherwise provided hereunder or required by law. However, in recognizing CONTRACTOR's need to identify its services and related clients to sustain itself, COUNTY shall not inhibit CONTRACTOR from publishing its role under this Agreement within the following conditions:

 1.6.1
 CONTRACTOR shall develop all publicity material in a professional

 manner; and

1.6.2 During the term of this Agreement, CONTRACTOR shall not, and shall not authorize another to, publish or disseminate any commercial advertisements, press releases, feature articles, or other materials using the name of COUNTY without the prior written consent of COUNTY. COUNTY shall not unreasonably withhold written consent. 33. <u>COUNTY RESPONSIBILITIES</u>

ADMINISTRATOR will provide consultation and technical assistance and will monitor

performance of CONTRACTOR in meeting the terms of this Agreement.

35.2.3 The information does not give the appearance that the COUNTY, its

officers, employees, or agencies endorse:

35.2.3.1 Any commercial product or service; and

35.2.3.2 Any product or service provided by CONTRACTOR, unless approved in writing by ADMINISTRATOR; and

35.2.4 If CONTRACTOR uses social media (such as Facebook, Twitter, YouTube, or other publicly available social media sites) to publish information related to this Agreement, CONTRACTOR shall develop social media policies and procedures and have them available to the ADMINISTRATOR. CONTRACTOR shall comply with COUNTY Social Media Use Policy and Procedures as they pertain to any social media developed in support of the services described within this Agreement. The policy is available on the Internet at http://www.ocgov.com/gov/ceo/cio/govpolicies.

34.<u>36.</u> <u>REPORTS</u>

34.1<u>36.1</u> CONTRACTOR shall provide information deemed necessary by ADMINISTRATOR to complete any State-required reports related to the services

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 39 of	
45	(3/23/16)	March 3, 2021

provided under this Agreement.

34.236.2 CONTRACTOR shall maintain records and submit reports containing such data and information regarding the performance of CONTRACTOR's services, costs, or other data relating to this Agreement, as may be requested by upon a form approved by ADMINISTRATOR. ADMINISTRATOR, ADMINISTRATOR may modify the provisions of this Paragraph upon written notice to CONTRACTOR.

35.37. ENERGY EFFICIENCY STANDARDS

As applicable, CONTRACTOR shall comply with the mandatory standards and policies relating to energy efficiency in the State Energy Conservation Plan (Title 24, CCR).

36.38. ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION STANDARDS

CONTRACTOR shall be in compliance with the Clean Air Act [Title 42 USC Section 7401 et seq.], the Clean Water Act (Title 33 USC Section 1251 et seq.), Executive Order 11738 and Environmental Protection Agency, hereinafter referred to as "EPA," regulations (Title 40 CFR), as any may now exist or be hereafter amended. Under these laws and regulations, CONTRACTOR assures that:

- 36.138.1____ No facility to be utilized in the performance of the proposed grant has been listed on the EPA List of Violating Facilities;
- It will notify COUNTY prior to award of the receipt of any communication 36.238.2 from the Director, Office of Federal Activities, U.S. EPA, indicating that a facility to be utilized for the grant is under consideration to be listed on the EPA List of Violating Facilities; and

It will notify COUNTY and EPA about any known violation of the above 36.338.3 laws and regulations.

37.39. CERTIFICATION AND DISCLOSURE REGARDING PAYMENTS TO INFLUENCE CERTAIN FEDERAL TRANSACTIONS

CONTRACTOR shall be in compliance with Section 319 of Public Law 101-121 39.1 pursuant to Title 31 USC Section 1352 and the guidelines with respect to those provisions set down by the OMB and published in the Federal Register dated December 20, 1989, Volume 54, No. 243, pp. 52306-52332., Title 31, U.S. Code.

Under these laws and regulations, it is mutually understood that any contract which (FFZ1816)FDA0121 Page 40 of (3/23/16)

3

5

6 7

8

9

1011

12

13 14

15

16 17

18

19 20

21 22

23

24 25

26

27

utilizes <u>federal</u> monies in excess of \$100,000 must contain and CONTRACTOR must certify compliance utilizing a form provided by ADMINISTRATOR that <u>includes the text below in Subparagraphs 39.1.1 - 39.1.1.4.</u>

A. The definitions and prohibitions contained in the clause at Federal Acquisition Regulation 52.203–12, Limitation on Payments to Influence Certain Federal Transactions, included in this solicitation, are hereby incorporated by reference in Paragraph (B) of this certification.

37.1.139.1.1 The undersigned certifies to the best of his or her knowledge and

belief that:

3

5 6

7

8

9

10 11

12

13 14

15

16 17

18

19 20

28

- 39.1.1.1 No Federal appropriated funds have been paid or will be paid, by or on behalf of the undersigned, to any person for influencing or attempting to influence an officer or employee of an agency, a Member of Congress, an officer or employee of Congress, or an employee of a Member of Congress in connection with the awarding of any federal contract, the making of any federal grant, the making of any federal loan, the entering into of any cooperative agreement, and the extension, continuation, renewal, amendment, or modification of any federal contract, grant, loan or cooperative agreement.
- 1)39.1.1.2 If any funds other than federal appropriated funds have been paid or will be paid to any person for influencing or attempting to influence an officer or employee of any agency, a Member of Congress, an officer or employee of Congress, or an employee of a Member of Congress on his or her behalf in connection with the awarding of any Federal contract, the making of any Federal this Agreement, grant, the making of any Federal loan, the entering into of any or cooperative agreement, the undersigned shall complete and the extension, continuation, renewal, amendment or modification of any Federal contract, grant, loan or cooperative agreement;submit Standard Form-LLL "Disclosure Form to Report Lobbying," in accordance with its instructions.

(FFZ1816)FDA0121 45_____ Page 41 of (3/23/16)

2) If any funds other than Federal appropriated funds (including profit or fee received under a covered Federal transaction) have been paid, or will be paid, to any person for influencing or attempting to influence an officer or employee of any agency, a Member of Congress, an officer or employee of Congress, or an employee of a Member of Congress on his or her behalf in connection with this solicitation, the offeror shall complete and submit, with its offer, OMB standard form LLL, Disclosure of Lobbying Activities, to the Contracting Officer; and

3)39.1.1.3 The undersigned shall require that the language of this certification <u>be included in the award documents for all subawards</u> at <u>all tiers (including subcontracts, subgrants, and contracts under grants loans and cooperative agreements)</u> and <u>that subrecipients</u> shall certify and disclose accordingly.

37.1.1.139.1.1.4 This certification is a material representation of fact upon which reliance was placed when this transaction was made or entered into. Submission of this certification is a prerequisite for making or entering into this transaction imposed by Section 1352, Title 31 U.S. Code. Any person who makes an expenditure prohibited under this provision or who fails to file or amend the disclosure form to be filed or amended by this provision, the required certification shall be subject to a civil penalty of not less than \$10,000 and not more than \$100,000 for each such failure.

38.40. POLITICAL ACTIVITY

CONTRACTOR agrees that the funds provided herein shall not be used to promote, directly or indirectly, any political party, political candidate_a or political activity, except as permitted by law.

39.41. TERMINATION PROVISIONS

39.141.1 ADMINISTRATOR may terminate this Agreement without penalty, immediately with cause or after thirty (30) days written notice without cause, unless otherwise specified. Notice shall be deemed served on the date of mailing. Cause

(FFZ1816)FDA0121 45 Page 42 of (3/23/16)

March 3, 2021

shall include, but not be limited, to any breach of contract, any partial misrepresentation whether negligent or willful, fraud on the part of CONTRACTOR, discontinuance of the services for reasons within CONTRACTOR's reasonable control, and repeated or continued violations of COUNTY ordinances unrelated to performance under this Agreement that, in the reasonable opinion of COUNTY, indicate a willful or reckless disregard for COUNTY laws and regulations. Exercise by ADMINISTRATOR of the right to terminate this Agreement shall relieve COUNTY of all further obligations under this Agreement.

- 39.241.2 For ninety (90) calendar days prior to the expiration date of this Agreement, or upon notice of termination of this Agreement ("Transition Period"), CONTRACTOR agrees to cooperate with ADMINISTRATOR in the orderly transfer of service responsibilities, case records, and pertinent documents. The Transition Period may be modified as agreed upon in writing by the parties. During the Transition Period, service and data access shall continue to be made available to COUNTY without alteration. CONTRACTOR also shall assist COUNTY in extracting and/or transitioning all data in the format determined by COUNTY.
- 41.3 In the event of termination of this Agreement, cessation of business by CONTRACTOR, or any other event preventing CONTRACTOR from continuing to provide services, CONTRACTOR shall not withhold the COUNTY data or refuse for any reason, to promptly provide to COUNTY the COUNTY data if requested to do so on such media as reasonably requested by COUNTY, even if COUNTY is then or is alleged to be in breach of this Agreement.

39.341.4 The obligations of COUNTY under this Agreement are contingent upon the availability of federal and/or State funds, as applicable, for the reimbursement of CONTRACTOR's expenditures, and inclusion of sufficient funds for the services hereunder in the budget approved by the Orange County Board of Supervisors each fiscal year this Agreement remains in effect or operation. In the event that such funding is terminated or reduced, ADMINISTRATOR may immediately terminate this Agreement, reduce COUNTY's maximum funding obligation, or modify this Agreement, without penalty. The decision of ADMINISTRATOR shall be binding (FFZ1816)FDA0121 Page 43 of (3/23/16) March 3, 2021

45 -

3 4

5 5 7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18 19

20

21 22

on CONTRACTOR. ADMINISTRATOR will provide CONTRACTOR with written notification of such determination. –CONTRACTOR shall immediately comply with ADMINISTRATOR's decision.

39.441.5 If any term, covenant, condition, or provision of this Agreement or the application thereof is held invalid, void, or unenforceable, the remainder of the provisions in this Agreement shall remain in full force and effect and shall in no way be affected, impaired, or invalidated thereby.

40.42. GOVERNING LAW AND VENUE

3

5 6

7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18

19 20

21 22

28

This Agreement has been negotiated and executed in the State of California and shall be governed by and construed under the laws of the State of California, without reference to conflict of law provisions. In the event of any legal action to enforce or interpret this Agreement, the sole and exclusive venue shall be a court of competent jurisdiction located in Orange County, California, and the parties hereto agree to and do hereby submit to the jurisdiction of such court, notwithstanding Code of Civil Procedure Section 394. Furthermore, the parties specifically agree to waive any and all rights to request that an action be transferred for trial to another county.

41.43. SIGNATURE IN COUNTERPARTS

- 43.1 The parties agree that separate copies of this Agreement may be signed by each of the parties, and this Agreement will have the same force and effect as if the original had been signed by all the parties.
- 43.2 CONTRACTOR represents and warrants that the person executing this Agreement on behalf of and for CONTRACTOR is an authorized agent who has actual authority to bind CONTRACTOR to each and every term, condition and obligation of this Agreement and that all requirements of CONTRACTOR have been fulfilled to provide such actual authority.

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	
45	

WHEREFORE, the parties hereto have executed this Agreement in the County of Orange,
California.

By:	By:
ANNE OLIN	CHAIRMAN
PRESIDENT AND	OF THE BOARD OF SUPERVISORS
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER	COUNTY OF ORANGE, CALIFORNIA
CHARITABLE VENTURES OF ORANGE COUNTY	
Dated:	Dated:
D	
By: TED KIM	
CHIEF FINANCE OFFICER	
CHARITABLE VENTURES	
OF ORANGE COUNTY	
Dated:	
SIGNED AND CEDTIEIED THAT & CODY OF	тық
SIGNED AND CERTIFIED THAT A COPY OF AGREEMENT HAS BEEN DELIVERED TO TH	
OF THE BOARD PER G.C. SEC 25103, RESO 7	
ATTEST:	
ROBIN STIELER	
Clerk of the Board	
Orange County, California	
APPROVED AS TO FORM	
COUNTY OF ORANGE, CALIFORNIA	
COUNTY OF ORANGE, CALIFORNIA By:	
COUNTY COUNSEL COUNTY OF ORANGE, CALIFORNIA By: DEPUTY	
COUNTY OF ORANGE, CALIFORNIA By: DEPUTY	
COUNTY OF ORANGE, CALIFORNIA By: DEPUTY	
COUNTY OF ORANGE, CALIFORNIA By: DEPUTY	
COUNTY OF ORANGE, CALIFORNIA By: DEPUTY	
COUNTY OF ORANGE, CALIFORNIA By: DEPUTY	
COUNTY OF ORANGE, CALIFORNIA By:	
COUNTY OF ORANGE, CALIFORNIA By: DEPUTY Dated:	
COUNTY OF ORANGE, CALIFORNIA By: DEPUTY Dated:	Page 45 of (3/23/16) March 3, 2

EXHIBIT A TO

AGREEMENT

BETWEEN

COUNTY OF ORANGE

AND

CHARITABLE VENTURES OF ORANGE COUNTY AND THE OLIN GROUP, INC. AND ONEOC FOR THE PROVISION OF

FaCT NETWORK ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

A COMMUNITY BASED CHILD ABUSE PREVENTION FUNDING REQUIREMENTS FAMILIES AND COMMUNITIES TOGETHER ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

41.1.1.1 Services shall align with the California Department of Social Services (CDSS) Community Based Child Abuse Prevention (CBCAP) program which supports efforts to develop, operate, expand, enhance, and coordinate initiatives, programs and activities to prevent child abuse and neglect. In addition, CBCAP supports the coordination of resources to better strengthen and support families as well as foster understanding, appreciation and knowledge of diverse populations in order to effectively prevent and treat child abuse and neglect. Families and Communities Together (FaCT) Administrative Services (FAS) shall support the FaCT Family Resource Centers (FRC) Platform, focusing on child abuse prevention. FAS shall plan, coordinate, and implement service delivery activities based on the FaCT FRC Platform and community needs. Services shall be fulfilled in collaboration with or by the direction of FaCT. FAS shall provide staff, planning, and community outreach expertise necessary to successfully address service outcome objectives, align with the FaCT vision as defined in Subparagraph 2.7 of this Exhibit, and the

(FFZ1810	5) FDA0121
~	

3 4

5

5 7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15

16

17

18 19

20 21 22

28

FaCT mission as defined in Subparagraph 2.6 of this Exhibit; and support FaCT efforts to serve diverse populations throughout Orange County.

- 41.21.2 ADMINISTRATOR may, at its sole discretion and upon written notice to CONTRACTOR, modify: the terms or definitions, the particular type of services/activities to be provided, the time-of-day and day-of-week services/activities are to be provided, the locations(s) where services/activities shall be provided, the date(s) services/activities shall begin and end, the service goal(s), measurement tools, and outcome objectives, and data collection, indicators, and the number of participants to be provided services/activities as described in Paragraph 3, below, without changing COUNTY's maximum obligation as set forth in this Agreement.
- 41.3 CONTRACTOR and ADMINISTRATOR may mutually agree to modify workload standards as set forth in this Paragraph and as authorized by COUNTY, without reducing the level of service to be provided by CONTRACTOR. This agreement must be in writing.

2 DEFINITIONS

27

- Community Engagement Advisory Committee (CEAC): A required community 2.1 committee for each FRC, established by the FRC Community Engagement Coordinator. The composition of each FRC CEAC will vary, depending on the specific goals and services to be provided by the FRC. The CEAC should consist of community members including, but not limited to: parent(s), youth, teachers, businesses, religious community leaders, law enforcement, and city representatives.
- Contracted Partner Agency: A contracted service provider of the community 2.2 collaborative focused on efforts that address the needs of the FaCT FRC Platform. The partnership is held accountable for achieving results that are reflected in measurable improvement in child, family, and community outcomes.
- FaCT: Families and Communities Together is a public-private partnership 2.3 administered by the Social Services Agency that supports and funds FRCs located throughout Orange County's highest-risk communities, providing essential family support services, education, and resources. FaCT strives to strengthen prevention and intervention services designed to reduce the risk of child abuse and neglect. (FFZ1816)FDA0121 Page 2 of (3/23/16)35 March 3, 2021

Through these partnerships, FaCT strengthens our community and is dedicated to promoting stronger families.

- 2.4 FaCT Database: The electronic repository for FaCT FRC data collection, outcomes reporting, analysis, and evaluation.
- 2.5 FaCT FRC Platform: Represents all the Family Resource Centers funded by FaCT, as described in Subparagraph 2.8.
- 2.6 FaCT Mission: To identify and promote promising and best practices, train, fund, and advocate for FRCs to be Orange County's community based platform for prevention activities and family support services.
- 2.7 FaCT Vision: That all our children grow up in stable, nurturing families, and safe supportive communities, which promote healthy development, and provide opportunities for children, youth, and adults to achieve their full potential as caring, responsible, and productive members of society.
- 2.8 Family Resource Center (FRC): A family-friendly, community-based site that provides access to comprehensive, preventative, and treatment oriented social, educational, and health services for all families including birth, blended, kinship, adoptive, and foster families.
- 2.9 Family Resource Center Coordinator: Provides day-to-day oversight of FRC operations including coordination of FRC service providers, FRC staff supervision, administrative functions, and community outreach.
- 2.10 Youth Action Council (YAC): Are comprised of adolescent youth who are interested in learning leadership and community engagement skills through community service opportunities, workshops, team building activities, and peer support.

42.3. HOURS OF OPERATION

3

5 5 7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18 19

20

21

27 28

> 42.1<u>3.1</u>CONTRACTOR shall provide services during hours that are responsive to the needs of <u>PARTICIPANTS</u> the FRC Platform as determined by <u>ADMINISTRATOR</u>, and service hours shall include at a minimum, forty (40) <u>hours per week</u>. At a minimum, CONTRACTOR shall provide services Monday through Friday from 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., except COUNTY holidays as established by the Orange County Board of Supervisors. Any changes to the (FFZ1816)FDA0121 Page 3 of 27 <u>(3/23/16)35</u> March 3, 2021

> > Page 48 of 80

<u>regular schedule service hours</u>—must be pre-approved, in writing, by ADMINISTRATOR.

3.2 CONTRACTOR's holiday schedule shall not exceed COUNTY's holiday schedule which is as follows: New Year's Day, Martin Luther King Jr. Day, President Lincoln's Birthday, Presidents' Day, Memorial Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Columbus Day, Veterans Day, Thanksgiving Day, Friday after Thanksgiving Day, and Christmas Day. CONTRACTOR shall obtain prior written approval from ADMINISTRATOR for any <u>closure_changes</u> outside of COUNTY's holiday schedule. Any unauthorized <u>closure_changes</u> shall be deemed a material breach of this Agreement, pursuant to Paragraph <u>20</u>, and shall not be reimbursed. <u>CONTRACTOR is encouraged to provide contracted services on holidays,</u> whenever possible.

4. SERVICES

3 4

5 5 7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18 19

20

21

28

CONTRACTOR shall deliver the following services as directed by ADMINISTRATOR, but not limited to:

4.1 Community Advocacy and Public Relations

Develop, coordinate, and maintain community advocacy and leadership planning bodies that will build collaboration between organizations across Orange County focusing on child abuse prevention, family strengthening, and capacity building. Collaborate with ADMINISTRATOR to provide leadership to the FaCT FRC Platform in implementing key strategic priorities, community leadership, and advisory councils. Provide training to FRCs to enhance their understanding of legal parameters of non-profit advocacy versus lobbying.

- 4.2 Funding and Resource Development
 - 4.2.1 Target efforts to leverage and increase funding, in-kind resources, and awareness of the FRCs within their local communities, and broaden integration of public and other County-wide programs into family support resources available at the FRCs.
- 4.2.2Develop a strategic plan for funding and resource development for the FaCTFRC Platform, including fund raising; grant writing; community eventplanning, philanthropic; and corporate giving for FRC services, goods,(FFZ1816)FDA0121Page 4 of

(3/23/16)35

<u>77</u>

and/or other FaCT administrative needs.

- 4.2.3 Identify resource leverage opportunities with community partners.
- 4.2.4 Research funding opportunities, apply as applicable in coordination with ADMINISTRATOR, and perform other duties as assigned, by ADMINISTRATOR.
- Data Management and Evaluation 4.3
 - Oversee the administration and development of the FaCT data collection, 4.3.1 reporting, evaluation, and outcomes system, including, but not limited to, forms development, training for database system utilization, data analysis, data integrity, outcomes reporting, and ongoing support for the FaCT FRC Platform.
 - 4.3.2 Research latest evaluation trends, including evidence based/evidenced informed measurement practices or tools in the field of child abuse prevention, family strengthening, and explore feasibility for the FaCT FRC Platform, as directed by ADMINISTRATOR.
 - 4.3.3 Provide ongoing development, implementation, and refinement of evaluation processes for the FaCT FRC Platform that at a minimum, address the outcomes required for FaCT funding. Evaluation activities shall include, but not limited to, database maintenance and modification; evaluation design; development and implementation of processes for data collection, input, and analysis; and compilation of various data reports and processes for broad community inclusion. Analyze and compile data for the development and publication of the FaCT Annual Outcomes Report. CONTRACTOR shall prepare and submit a draft of the FaCT Annual Outcomes Report to ADMINISTRATOR by September 1st, annually.
- 4.3.4 Serve as system administrator for the FaCT database. Provide onsite and remote technical assistance and workshops for data entry responsibilities to FaCT FRC staff during business hours. Inform and support ADMINISTRATOR with FaCT FRC data/database issues. Resolve FaCT data/database issues and functioning within a reasonable and timely manner. Collaborate with FRC Coordinators and other Contracted Partner Page 5 of (FFZ1816)FDA0121 (3/23/16)35

27

10

11

Agencies in maximizing usage of the FaCT database and supporting the reporting needs of the FRCs.

4.4 Marketing and Community Outreach

10

11

- 4.4.1 Market FaCT programs, services, and related activities via various outreach media including, but not limited to, social media, the FaCT website, printed marketing materials, development of the FaCT Annual Outcomes Report, marketing the FaCT Annual Conference, and attending outreach events.
 Provide marketing, outreach training, and technical support to FRCs.
- 4.4.2 Develop, create, and edit FaCT marketing and educational printed and electronic materials; FaCT monthly e-blasts; quarterly e-newsletters; updating and maintaining the FaCT website; providing technical assistance to FaCT FRCs regarding marketing; and developing and implementing public relations and outreach strategies to increase awareness of the FaCT FRC Platform.

4.5 Training and Technical Assistance

Provide any training and technical assistance needs identified by the FaCT FRC
Platform, including, but not limited to: planning and arranging all logistics and
programming for the FaCT Annual Conference, responsive trainings, training
calendar for FRC staff, support groups, and guidebook instruction manuals for key
FRC positions identified by ADMINISTRATOR.

4.6 Community Leadership Development and Support

- <u>4.6.1</u> Provide training and technical assistance in support of FaCT community engagement efforts, including building parent leadership skills, training <u>Community Engagement Coordinators (CEC)</u>, and develop other <u>opportunities for community involvement.</u>
- 4.6.2 Create a plan in collaboration with FRC Coordinators to build relationships with former clients, community members, businesses, faith-based organizations, and more, in order to develop strong community partnerships. Train and support CECs and their respective CEACs and/or YACs; create volunteer opportunities for former clients, youth, and community members.

(FFZ1816)FDA0121 27 Page 6 of (3/23/16)35

4.7 Administrative Support, Related Services, and Activities

Assist ADMINISTRATOR and streamline processes in administering program activities, including, but not limited to, project oversight, meeting coordination, event support, and responding to customer service calls. Serve as FaCT's central point of contact for internal programs and public inquiries, including, but not limited to, FRC locations; FaCT trainings; volunteer and donation opportunities; scheduling, coordinating, and tracking training reservations, FaCT meetings, and events; creating and maintaining contact and distribution lists; transcribing meeting minutes; and assisting with training material development. Coordinate and maintain the master calendar for all FaCT trainings, meetings, events, and activities.

43. SERVICES

3 4

5

5 7

8

9

10 11

12

13 14

15

16 17

18

19 20

21 22

23

24 25

26

27

28

43.1 CONTRACTOR shall provide services/activities, as described in Subparagraphs 3.3 through 3.10 of this Exhibit. ADMINISTRATOR and CONTRACTOR may mutually agree, in writing, to modify terms or definitions of services/activities and location(s) where services/activities shall be provided as described in Subparagraphs 3.3 through 3.10 of this Exhibit throughout the term of this Agreement. CONTRACTOR shall not institute any modification without prior, written approval of ADMINISTRATOR. Any modification of services/activities shall remain within the scope of services described in Subparagraphs 3.3 through 3.10 of this Exhibit.

- 43.2 Throughout this Exhibit, the Contractor Partner Agencies shall hereinafter be referred to as: Charitable Ventures of Orange County (CVOC), The Olin Group, Inc. (TOGI), and Orange County Alliance for Children and Families (Alliance), a fiscally sponsored project of OneOC.
- 43.3 <u>Planning and Development (Alliance and TOGI)</u>:

To build, maintain and support Families and Communities Together (FaCT) Program committees and subcommittees that are collectively representative of the community at large and/or linked to County-wide planning and advocacy efforts and to assist in research and planning activities, CONTRACTOR shall:

43.3.1 Conduct strategic planning for the FaCT Program in coordination with ADMINISTRATOR, both to establish viable objectives for the FRC (FFZ1816)FDA0121 Page 7 of 27 (3/23/16)35 March 3, 2021

Page 52 of 80

network, as well as to support the larger effort to promote the FaCT Program throughout the County, including conducting a planning retreat to be attended by SSA FaCT Program and CONTRACTOR's staff.

- 43.3.2 Create on an annual basis, a strategic plan for the community being served to include capacity building needs, fund development plan, recommendations for potential committees/planning bodies, and plans to coordinate meetings with members of the County of Orange Board of Supervisors, their staff, and/or other stakeholders;
- 43.3.3 Conduct all activities related to collective impact development including: assessment and research, regional theory of change creation, stakeholder engagement, partner coordination and activity management and communication:
- 43.3.4 Develop and convene a minimum of two (2) FaCT Leadership Council meetings annually to support the development of the collective impact model; and
- 43.3.5 Map and assist, one (1) time during the term of this Agreement, in the integration of county wide services based on FaCT Strategic Plan.
- 43.3.6 Alliance and TOGI shall provide qualified staff with planning and development experience for the Planning and Development Team.
- 43.4 Marketing (CVOC and TOGI):

To assist FaCT Program and FaCT FRCs in its efforts to promote FRCs and raise community awareness of FRCs, CONTRACTOR shall, with ADMINISTRATOR approval, continuously during the term of this Agreement, market FaCT services which shall include, but not be limited to, the following:

- 43.4.1 Completing a brand and marketing assessment on behalf of FaCT a minimum of one (1) time during the term of this Agreement.
- 43.4.2 Planning for ongoing marketing and outreach strategies.
- 43.4.3 Developing and sending FaCT a minimum of monthly e-blasts and quarterly e-newsletters to FaCT Program and FRC network.
- 43.4.4 Updating and translating the FaCT brochure and other FaCT marketing materials in coordination with FaCT FRCs. Brochures and marketing Page 8 of (FFZ1816)FDA0121 (3/23/16)35 March 3, 2021

Page 53 of 80

materials shall be provided in multiple languages based on the community language needs, at a minimum, English, Spanish and Vietnamese, and be culturally responsive to the needs of the community to be served.

- 43.4.5 Annually planning and developing marketing collateral for the FaCT Annual Conference.
- 43.4.6 Maintaining, supporting and updating information continuously for the FaCT website, creating web links to other resource websites in the community and managing FRC marketing requests.
- 43.4.7 Providing marketing support and coordination of outreach activities for FaCT Program continuously including presentations to specific targeted groups and outreach at events.
- 43.4.8 Providing ongoing technical assistance available to FRCs, including best practices, in marketing programs and services.
- 43.4.9 Collaborating with ADMINISTRATOR to design the FaCT Annual Outcomes Report for stakeholders as determined by ADMINISTRATOR.
- 43.4.10TOGI shall provide qualified staff with marketing experience for the Marketing Team and CVOC shall provide qualified, Marketing and Administrative Coordinator staff as specified in Subparagraph 9.1 of this Exhibit.
- 43.5 <u>Training (Alliance and TOGI):</u>

CONTRACTOR shall provide training and best practice promotion for the FaCT FRCs. Related services/activities in support of training shall be provided continuously throughout the term of this Agreement and shall include, but not be limited to, the following:

- 43.5.1 Completing an annual assessment to determine training needs of FRCs.
- 43.5.2 Coordinating a minimum of four (4) workshops/FRC learning groups annually for FaCT FRCs based on training needs assessment as approved by ADMINISTRATOR.
- 43.5.3 Identifying speakers and developing content for the FaCT Annual Conference based upon the needs of the community and as determined by ADMINISTRATOR.

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 9 of	
27	(3/23/16) <u>35</u>	March 3, 2021

27

- 43.5.4 Conducting research on best practices and program related topics and providing content to support the creation of twelve (12) monthly e blasts to FRCs with support from the Marketing Coordinator.
- 43.5.5 Attending FaCT Leadership Council meetings and ad hoc workgroup meetings hosted by FaCT Program staff to support strategic planning, branding, theory of change and stakeholder engagement.
- 43.5.6 Coordinating, developing and overseeing the FaCT Annual Conference in collaboration with Contractor Partner Agencies.
- 43.5.7 Alliance and TOGI shall provide qualified staff with training experience for the Training Team.
- 43.6 <u>Technical Assistance (Alliance and TOGI)</u>:

2

3 4

5 5

7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15

16 17

18 19

20 21

22

27

28

CONTRACTOR shall continuously work with ADMINISTRATOR to provide technical assistance to FaCT FRCs, including, but not limited to, the following:

- 43.6.1 Providing ongoing technical assistance and support, to assist FaCT FRCs in pursuit of grant funding, specifically related to research and application processes.
- 43.6.2 Providing consultation and support to FRCs in the development of systems and tools to assess and analyze sustainability and diversified revenue planning.
- 43.6.3 Coordinating a minimum of one (1) annual point in time assessment during the term of this Agreement for FRCs focusing on capacity, training needs, community leadership and other potential areas for strengthening.
- 43.6.4 Developing a minimum of one (1) annual technical assistance plan during the term of the Agreement for each FRC.
- 43.6.5 Providing ongoing technical assistance through group trainings and/or individual FRC supports.
- 43.6.6 Alliance and TOGI shall provide qualified staff with technical and training experience for the Technical Assistance Team.

43.7 <u>Community Leadership Development (CVOC)</u>:

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 10 of	
27	(3/23/16) <u>35</u>	March 3, 2021

In order to best serve the community, CONTRACTOR shall continuously work with ADMINISTRATOR to provide community leadership, develop advisory councils, research in-kind resources, increase awareness of the FRCs within local communities, and support FaCT community engagement efforts. CONTRACTOR's activities shall include, but not be limited to, the following:

- 43.7.1 Providing community leadership development training and support to FaCT Volunteer Coordinators and Community Engagement Advisory Committee (CEAC) and Volunteers;
- 43.7.2 Participating in assessment of FRCs to identify community organizing needs;
- 43.7.3 Convening monthly Volunteer Coordinator trainings/meetings;
- 43.7.4 Providing ongoing one on one or group technical assistance as requested by FaCT Program or FRC staff, particularly in the areas of recruitment, governance, advisory roles, community leadership, cultural diversity, outreach to the business community for participation in CEAC, volunteer opportunities and/or corporate donations;
- 43.7.5 Conducting a minimum of one (1) annual meeting for CEAC volunteers to build skills in community organization, governance and community initiatives; and
- 43.7.6 Collecting data on Community Based Child Abuse Prevention (CBCAP) funded activities and preparing quarterly program reports for ADMINISTRATOR.
- 43.7.7 CVOC, through a subcontractor to be determined, shall provide qualified Community Leadership Development Consultant(s) with community leadership development experience.
- 43.8 Fund and Resource Development (TOGI):

3 4

5

5 7

8

9

10 11

12

13 14

15

16 17

18

19 20

21 22

23

24 25

26

27

28

CONTRACTOR's ongoing responsibility for fund development efforts on behalf of FaCT Program include, but are not limited to, the following:

43.8.1 Developing leveraged funding strategies targeting support of the FRC network;

43.8.2 Writing or coordinating development of grant funding proposals as(FFZ1816)FDA0121Page 11 of27(3/23/16)35March 3, 2021

determined by ADMINISTRATOR.

- 43.8.3 Developing a minimum of three (3) new public/private partnerships annually and linkages to augment family support services at FRCs with leveraged services, resources and referrals from outside the FaCT FRC network.
- 43.8.4 TOGI shall provide qualified staff with funding and resource development experience for the Fund and Resource Development Team.

43.9 Evaluation and Data Management (CVOC):

To assist ADMINISTRATOR in the ongoing development, implementation and refinement of evaluation processes for the FaCT Program and FaCT FRCs, CONTRACTOR's required activities include, but are not limited to, the following:

- 43.9.1 Collecting and contributing data for the FaCT Annual Outcomes Report, quarterly and annual aggregate reports;
- 43.9.2 Coordinating and facilitating a minimum of four (4) annual FaCT database trainings and/or meetings for FaCT FRC staff as determined by **ADMINISTRATOR;**
- 43.9.3 Coordinating and leading monthly data and evaluation meetings for FaCT Program staff.
- 43.9.4 Participating in the ongoing development, implementation and refinement of evaluation processes for the FaCT Program and FaCT FRCs that at a minimum address the outcomes required for funding administered through FaCT. Evaluation activities shall include, but are not limited to, database maintenance and modification; evaluation design; development and implementation of processes for data collection, input and analysis; compilation of reports and processes for broad community inclusion;
- 43.9.5 Serving as the system administrator for the FaCT database;
- 43.9.6 Providing onsite and remote technical assistance to FaCT FRC staff with data entry responsibilities.
- 43.9.7 Informing and supporting ADMINISTRATOR with FaCT FRC data issues.
- 43.9.8 Collaborating with FRC Coordinators and other Contractor Partner Agencies in maximizing the FaCT database and supporting the reporting Page 12 of (FFZ1816)FDA0121 (3/23/16)35 March 3, 2021

needs of the FRC;

- 43.9.9 Maintaining FRC data in disaggregate and aggregate form and providing reports, as requested, for use by ADMINISTRATOR; and
- 43.9.10Serving as a liaison between ADMINISTRATOR and the database software vendor regarding database utility enhancements and other technical matters.
- 43.9.11CVOC shall provide qualified Data Specialist staff as specified in Subparagraph 9.2 of this Exhibit and through a subcontractor, to be determined, provide an Evaluation and Data Coordinator Consultant as specified in Subparagraph 9.3. TOGI shall provide qualified staff with evaluation and data management experience for the Evaluation and Data Management Team.

43.10 Administrative Duties (CVOC):

To assist ADMINISTRATOR in FaCT Program activities, CONTRACTOR's ongoing responsibilities include, but are not limited to, the following:

- 43.10.1Providing logistical, clerical and communication support for strategic planning and all meetings/trainings, for the FaCT Annual Conference and any other events;
- 43.10.2Staffing the FaCT general phone line, logging and responding to inquiries;
- 43.10.3Updating and maintaining the FaCT contact mailing list database;
- 43.10.4Assisting with the specified training materials including presentations and assembling training binders, etc.;
- 43.10.5Coordinating a Master Calendar for the FaCT Network to track all FaCT related meetings, trainings and events; and
- 43.10.6Providing support and other duties as needed.
- 43.10.7CVOC shall provide qualified, Marketing and Administrative Coordinator staff as specified in Subparagraph 9.1 of this Exhibit.

44.<u>5. FACILITIES</u>

3 4

5

5 7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15

16 17

18

19 20

21 22

23

24 25

26

27 28

____Administrative services under this Agreement shall be provided at:

County of Orange Social Services Agency

15405 Lansdowne Road

Tustin, CA 92782

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 13 of	
27	(3/23/16)<u>35</u>	March 3, 2021

and/or

3

5 6

7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15

16 17

18

19 20

21

22

27

28

Charitable Ventures of Orange County

1505 E. 17th Street, Suite 101

Santa Ana, CA 92705

<u>CONTRACTOR and ADMINISTRATOR may mutually agree in writing as to the</u> <u>facilities and locations modify the location(s)</u> where administrative services <u>shall</u> be provided without changing COUNTY's maximum funding obligation.

45.6. CO-LOCATION OF CONTRACTOR STAFF

It is mutually agreed that a maximum of <u>six (6)</u> four (4) <u>CONTRACTOR</u> staff funded through this Agreement (e.g., CONTRACTOR'S employees and/or subcontracted staff) shall be co-located at <u>SSA's COUNTY</u> facility <u>as</u>-stated in Paragraph <u>5</u> of this Exhibit. <u>CONTRACTOR shall:</u>

In regards to the co-location, CONTRACTOR agrees to:

45.16.1 Ensure CONTRACTOR compliance in accordance with Subparagraph 27.6 of this Agreement prior to co-location and continuously throughout the term of this Agreement for all co-located CONTRACTOR staff. Provide Department of Justice (DOJ) fingerprinting and criminal background checks for all CONTRACTOR collocated staff_prior to locating at ADMINISTRATOR's facility.

45.2 Maintain detailed personnel files on all CONTRACTOR collocated staff in accordance with Paragraph 27 of this Agreement.

45.36.2 Provide direct supervision of all <u>co-located</u> CONTRACTOR's collocated staff.

6.3 Provide designated Designate a CONTRACTOR staff to address inquiries and/or concerns identified by ADMINISTRATOR regarding contact to address ADMINISTRATOR inquiries and/or concerns regarding co-located CONTRACTOR staff.

7. REPORTING REQUIREMENTS

45.4 <u>CONTRACTOR shall be responsible for the submission of various reports</u>, including, but not limited to, financial reports, quarterly reports, and a year-end final report, as requested by ADMINISTRATOR. CONTRACTOR shall submit quarterly reports and year-end final reports to ADMINISTRATOR within thirty (30) days of the end of the quarter, per fiscal year. The year-end report will summarize the results of efforts made to

(FFZ1816)FDA0121 27 Page 14 of (3/23/16)35

achieve goals and outcome objectives, and will reflect successes and barriers experienced in the provision of services.

46.8. MEETINGS

- 46.18.1CONTRACTOR shall meet<u>at a minimum</u>, monthly, with ADMINISTRATOR to coordinate services provided to the FaCT community to maximize resources and avoid duplication of services. <u>At its sole discretion</u>, ADMINISTRATOR may, its sole discretion, modify the required number and frequency of meetings.
- 8.2 CONTRACTOR shall assign <u>designated</u> CONTRACTOR staff to participate in <u>any</u> other FaCT meetings as required by ADMINISTRATOR.

9. TRAINING AND CONFERENCES

- 9.1 ADMINISTRATOR reserves the right to approve trainings and conferences eligible for reimbursement under this Agreement.
- 9.2 ADMINISTRATOR may present or sponsor trainings and require CONTRACTOR to attend.

10. GOALS AND OUTCOME OBJECTIVES

- CONTRACTOR shall:
 - 10.1 Arrange and participate in a minimum of three (3) community outreach/awareness events annually, as approved by ADMINISTRATOR, to market the FaCT FRC Platform.
 - 10.2 In coordination with ADMINISTRATOR, organize and facilitate a minimum of one (1) training/workshop for the FRCs, per quarter.
 - 46.210.3 Complete a minimum of two (2) data evaluation projects annually, as approved by ADMINISTRATOR.

47. <u>SERVICE DELIVERY PLAN</u>

- 47.1 In addition to reporting requirements referenced in Paragraph 38 of this Agreement, CONTRACTOR shall establish and abide by procedures, approved by ADMINISTRATOR, to document service activities performed by CONTRACTOR's staff for services described in Subparagraphs 3.3 through 3.10 of this Exhibit.
- 47.2 CONTRACTOR shall provide at a minimum on a quarterly basis service delivery data to ADMINISTRATOR, in a format approved in writing by

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 15 of	
27	(3/23/16) <u>35</u>	March 3, 2021

	ADMINISTRATOR. Service delivery data reports shall include, but not be limited
	to, the following:
	47.2.1 Description and number of service delivery activities performed by
	CONTRACTOR.
	47.2.2 Number of service delivery activities performed by CONTRACTOR.
11. BUDGET	
<u>11.1</u>	For the three (3) COUNTY fiscal years (July 1 through June 30) included during
	the term of this Agreement, the maximum budget for services provided pursuant to
	Exhibit A of this Agreement shall not exceed \$1,500,000.
<u>11.2</u>	In the event ADMINISTRATOR reduces the maximum obligation as stated in
	Subparagraph 21.1 of this Agreement, CONTRACTOR and ADMINISTRATOR
	may mutually agree in writing to proportionately reduce the service goals as set
	forth in this Exhibit.
<u>11.3</u>	The budget specified in Subparagraph 11.4 below shall be for the period of July 1,
	2021, through June 30, 2024. Each period shall be defined as follows:
	11.3.1 Year One shall be for the period of July 1, 2021, through June 30, 2022.
	11.3.2 Year Two shall be for the period of July 1, 2022, through June 30, 2023.
	11.3.3 Year Three shall be for the period of July 1, 2023, through June 30, 2024.
<u>11.4</u>	The budget for services provided pursuant to Exhibit A of this Agreement is set

forth	28	fol	lows:
nonun	as	101	10 10 5.

ł

FaCT Administrative Services	YEAR ONE	YEAR TWO	YEAR THREE
Direct Service Costs (1)	\$ 455,000	\$ 455,000	\$ 455,000
Indirect Costs (2)	<u>\$ 45,000</u>	<u>\$ 45,000</u>	<u>\$ 45,000</u>
TOTAL MAXIMUM OBLIGATION:	<u>\$ 500,000</u>	<u>\$ 500,000</u>	<u>\$ 500,000</u>

(1) Direct Service Costs are costs that are incurred and specifically allocable to the provision of services identified in this Agreement. Employee Benefits include contributions to 401k or retirement plans; health insurance; dental insurance; life insurance; long-term disability insurance; payroll taxes such as FICA, Federal Unemployment Tax, State Unemployment Tax, and Workers' Compensation Tax, based on the currently prevailing rates; and expense for accrued vacation time payout,

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 16 of	
27	<u>(3/23/16)</u> <u>35</u>	March 3, 2021

for a separated employee, limited to the actual vacation time accrued during the fiscal year in which the expense is claimed, minus the actual vacation time used by the employee during said fiscal year. The overall benefit rate shall not exceed 22% of the actual salary expense claimed.

- Indirect Costs are administrative costs not directly charged to the program that are incurred for an organization's common objectives and that cannot be readily identified with a particular final cost objective. In the event the indirect cost rate is reduced, the reduction shall be afforded to ADMINISTRATOR and the budget amended accordingly. CONTRACTOR shall provide notification to ADMINISTRATOR of any changes in the rate.
 - 11.5 For the purpose of meeting specific program needs, CONTRACTOR may request to reallocate funds between budgeted line items by utilizing a Budget/Contract Modification Request form provided by ADMINISTRATOR for consideration, which shall include a justification narrative specifying the purpose of the request, the amount of said funds to be reallocated, and the sustaining annual impact as applicable to the current and subsequent fiscal years. CONTRACTOR shall obtain advance written approval from ADMINISTRATOR of any Budget/Contract Modification Request prior to implementation. Failure to obtain advance written approval for any proposed Budget/Contract Modification Request may result in disallowance of reimbursement for those costs.
 - In the event the budget shown in Subparagraph 10.4 of this Exhibit is modified, the 11.6 modified budget shall remain in effect for the remainder of the fiscal year, unless superseded by subsequent budget modification(s) that have been approved in writing by ADMINISTRATOR. For example, if Budget Modification #1 is approved on August 15, 2021, the modified budget will remain in effect until Budget Modification #2 is requested and approved in writing.

48. BUDGET

23455789

10

11 12

28

(2)

48.1 For each of the five (5) COUNTY fiscal years (July 1 through June 30) included during the term of this Agreement, the maximum annual budget for services provided pursuant to Exhibit A of this Agreement shall not exceed \$500,000.

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 17 of	
27	(3/23/16)35	March 3, 2021

48.2 ADMINISTRATOR and CONTRACTOR may agree, subject to advance written notice, to add, delete, modify, line items and/or amounts, and/or the number and type of FTE positions, specified in the budgets included in Subparagraph 8, without reducing the level of services to be provided or exceeding COUNTY's maximum obligation stated in Subparagraph 21.10f this Agreement.

3 4

5

5 7

8

9

10 11

12

13 14

15

16 17

18

19 20

21 22

23

24 25

26

27

28

- 48.3 For the purpose of meeting specific program needs, CONTRACTOR may request to reallocate funds between budgeted line items by utilizing a Budget Modification Request form provided by ADMINISTRATOR, which shall include a justification narrative specifying the purpose of the request, the amount of said funds to be reallocated, and the sustaining annual impact as applicable to the current and subsequent fiscal years. CONTRACTOR shall obtain advance written approval from ADMINISTRATOR for any Budget Modification Request prior to implementation. Failure to obtain advance written notice approval for any proposed Budget Modification Request may result in disallowance of reimbursement for those costs.
- 48.4 In the event the budget shown in Subparagraph 8 is modified, the modified budget shall remain in effect for the remainder of the fiscal year, unless superseded by subsequent budget modification(s) that have been approved in writing by ADMINISTRATOR. For example, if Budget Modification #1 is approved on March 1, 2017, the modified budget will remain in effect until Budget Modification #2 is requested and approved in writing. Under no circumstances shall funds unspent in one fiscal year carry over to another fiscal year.
- 48.5 It is anticipated multiple budget modifications will occur during the term of this Agreement. When appropriate, CONTRACTOR will delay submitting a Budget Modification Request until multiple changes can be incorporated into a single Budget Modification Request versus submitting several Budget Modification Requests that include a single line item change.
- 48.6 In the event ADMINISTRATOR reduces the maximum obligation as stated in Subparagraph 21.1, CONTRACTOR and ADMINISTRATOR may mutually agree in writing to proportionately reduce the service goals as set forth in this Exhibit.
 48.7 To ensure a meaningful collaboration among Contractor Partner Agencies and

 48.7
 10 ensure a meaningrui condooration among Contractor Partner Agencies and

 (FFZ1816)FDA0121
 Page 18 of

 27
 (3/23/16)35

decision-making, no single CONTRACTOR shall have more than fifty-one percent (51%) of the total collaborative FRC budget. An exception to the fifty-one percent (51%) maximum may include:

- 48.7.1 CONTRACTOR is providing more than fifty one percent (51%) of the total collaborative services.
- 48.7.2 Any CONTRACTOR receiving more than fifty-one percent (51%) of the total FRC collaborative budget must provide a proportional share of the total FRC collaborative services.
- 48.8 The budget for services provided pursuant to Exhibit A of this Agreement, for the period of July 1, 2016 through June 30, 2021, is set forth as follows:

YEAR I PERIOD JULY 1, 2016 THROUGH JUNE 30, 2017 BUDGET: LINE ITEMS

LINE ITEMS			Maximum	
			Hourly	
<u>SALARIES</u>		<u>FTE (1)</u>	Rate (2)	Budget
Charitable Ventures of Orange Cou	mty (CVOC) ⁽⁴⁾			
Data Specialist I (Service 1.9)		1.00	\$18.00-25.00	\$ 37,440
Data Specialist II (Service 1.9)		1.00	-18.00-25.00	-37,440
Marketing and Administrative Coo and 1.10)	rdinator (Services 1.4	0.25	18.00-25.00	9,360
	S:			\$ 84,240
CVOC Benefits (28%) (3)				23,588
	S AND BENEFITS:			\$107,828
SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSULT	<u>'ANTS</u>			
CVOC Community Leadership De	velopment Consultant(s) (Service	1.7) ⁽⁶⁾	\$-11,250
CVOC Data Evaluation Consultant — SUBTOTAL				<u>40,000</u>
SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSULT	'ANTS:			\$ 51,250
<u>SERVICES AND SUPPLIES ⁽⁶⁾</u>				
Alliance Planning and Developmer	nt Team (Service 1.3) ⁽⁸⁾)		\$ 8,000
Alliance Marketing, Training and T (Services 1.4, 1.5 and 1.6) ⁽⁸⁾	Fechnical Assistance Te	am		36,000
CVOC FaCT Annual Conference (Services 1.4, 1.5 and 1.	10)		12,000
CVOC Marketing and Printing (Se	rvices 1.4 and 1.10)			10,046
CVOC Meeting and Training (Serv	r ices 1.3, 1.5, 1.6 and 1 .	8)		7,500
(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 19 of			
27	<u>(3/23/16)</u> <u>35</u>			March 3, 2021

CVOC Presenters and Speake	re (Sorvice 15)			0.000
	(Service 1.3)			8,000
TOGI Data Evaluation Team	(Service 1.9) (8)			10,000
TOGI Fund and Resource De	velopment Team (Service 1.	8) ⁽⁸⁾		40,000
TOGI Marketing Team (Servi	ice 1.4) ⁽⁸⁾			2,500
TOGI Marketing, Training an (Services 1.4, 1.5 and 1.6) ⁽⁸⁾	nd Technical Assistance Tear	n		4 ,000
TOGI Planning and Developr	ment Team (Service 1.3) ⁽⁸⁾			42,000
TOGI Translation Services (S	Service 1.4) ⁽⁸⁾			8,000
	AND SUPPLIES:			\$188,046
OPERATING EXPENSES				
CVOC Mileage ⁽⁵⁾				\$ 2,000
CVOC Office Expense				4,944
CVOC Staff Development				3,000
CVOC Subscriptions, Dues an	nd Fees			1,500
CVOC VistaShare Usage Fee	e, Database and Report Devel	lopment		20,000
(Service 1.9)				I
	G EXPENSES:			\$ 31,444
INDIRECT COSTS (7)				
CVOC Indirect Costs				\$ <u>39,286</u>
	COSTS:			\$ 39,286
	BENEFITS, SUBCONTRA	CTORS/	CONSULTANTS,	
SERVICES AND SUP COSTS:	PLIES, OPERATING EXPE	ENSES AI	ND INDIRECT	\$417,854
COSTS: COMMUNITY BASED CHI				\$417,85 4
COSTS: COMMUNITY BASED CHI CVOC SALARIES	LD ABUSE PREVENTION			\$4 17,85 4
COSTS: COMMUNITY BASED CHI	LD ABUSE PREVENTION			\$417,854 <u>\$ 28,080</u>
COSTS: COMMUNITY BASED CHI CVOC SALARIES Marketing and Administrative	LD ABUSE PREVENTION e Coordinator (Services 1.4	(CBCAP) EXPENSES	
COSTS: COMMUNITY BASED CHI CVOC SALARIES Marketing and Administrative and 1.10)	LD ABUSE PREVENTION e Coordinator (Services 1.4	(CBCAP) EXPENSES	<u>\$ 28,080</u>
COSTS: <u>COMMUNITY BASED CHI</u> <u>CVOC SALARIES</u> Marketing and Administrative and 1.10) <u>SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI</u> Benefits (28%) ⁽³⁾	LD ABUSE PREVENTION e Coordinator (Services 1.4	(CBCAP) EXPENSES	<u>\$ 28,080</u> 28,080
COSTS: <u>COMMUNITY BASED CHI</u> <u>CVOC SALARIES</u> Marketing and Administrative and 1.10) <u>SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI</u> Benefits (28%) ⁽³⁾	LD ABUSE PREVENTION e Coordinator (Services 1.4 LARIES: LARIES AND BENEFITS:	(CBCAP) EXPENSES	<u>\$ 28,080</u> 28,080 7,862
COSTS: <u>COMMUNITY BASED CHI</u> <u>CVOC SALARIES</u> Marketing and Administrative and 1.10) <u>SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI</u> Benefits (28%)- ⁽³⁾ <u>SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI</u>	LD ABUSE PREVENTION e Coordinator (Services 1.4 LARIES: LARIES AND BENEFITS: SULTANTS	(CBCAP 0.75	2) EXPENSES \$18.00-25.00	<u>\$ 28,080</u> 28,080 <u>7,862</u>
COSTS: <u>COMMUNITY BASED CHI</u> <u>CVOC SALARIES</u> Marketing and Administrative and 1.10) <u>SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI</u> <u>Benefits (28%) ⁽³⁾</u> <u>SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI</u> <u>SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI</u> <u>SUBCONTRACTORS/CON</u>	LD ABUSE PREVENTION e Coordinator (Services 1.4 LARIES: LARIES AND BENEFITS: SULTANTS ip Development Consultant((CBCAP 0.75	2) EXPENSES \$18.00-25.00	<u>\$ 28,080</u> 28,080 <u>7,862</u> \$ 35,942
COSTS: <u>COMMUNITY BASED CHI</u> <u>CVOC SALARIES</u> Marketing and Administrative and 1.10) <u>SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI</u> <u>Benefits (28%)⁽³⁾</u> <u>SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI</u> <u>SUBCONTRACTORS/CON</u> <u>CVOC Community Leadershi</u> <u>SUBTOTAL CBCAP</u>	LD ABUSE PREVENTION e Coordinator (Services 1.4 LARIES: LARIES AND BENEFITS: SULTANTS ip Development Consultant(SULTANTS:	(CBCAP 0.75	2) EXPENSES \$18.00-25.00	<u>\$ 28,080</u> 28,080 <u>7,862</u> \$ 35,942 \$ <u>33,750</u>
COSTS: <u>COMMUNITY BASED CHI</u> <u>CVOC SALARIES</u> Marketing and Administrative and 1.10) <u>SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI</u> <u>Benefits (28%) ⁽³⁾</u> <u>SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI</u> <u>SUBCONTRACTORS/CON</u> <u>SUBTOTAL CBCAP</u> <u>SUBTOTAL CBCAP</u> <u>SUBCONTRACTORS/CON</u>	LD ABUSE PREVENTION e Coordinator (Services 1.4 LARIES: LARIES AND BENEFITS: SULTANTS ip Development Consultant(SULTANTS: L ⁽⁶⁾	(CBCAP 0.75	2) EXPENSES \$18.00-25.00	<u>\$ 28,080</u> 28,080 <u>7,862</u> \$ 35,942 \$ <u>33,750</u>
COSTS: COMMUNITY BASED CHI CVOC SALARIES Marketing and Administrative and 1.10) SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI Benefits (28%) ⁽³⁾ SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI SUBCONTRACTORS/CONS CVOC Community Leadershi SUBTOTAL CBCAP SUBTOTAL CBCAP SUBTOTAL CBCAP SUBTOTAL CBCAP SUBCONTRACTORS/CONS SERVICES AND SUPPLIES	LD ABUSE PREVENTION e Coordinator (Services 1.4 LARIES: LARIES AND BENEFITS: <u>SULTANTS</u> ip Development Consultant(SULTANTS: L ⁽⁶⁾ nse (Service 1.7)	(CBCAP 0.75	2) EXPENSES \$18.00-25.00	<u>\$ 28,080</u> 28,080 <u>7,862</u> \$ 35,942 \$ <u>33,750</u> \$ 33,750
COSTS: COMMUNITY BASED CHI CVOC SALARIES Marketing and Administrative and 1.10) SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI Benefits (28%) ⁽³⁾ SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAI SUBCONTRACTORS/CONS CVOC Community Leadershi SUBCONTRACTORS/CONS SUBCONTRACTORS/CONS SERVICES AND SUPPLIES	LD ABUSE PREVENTION e Coordinator (Services 1.4 LARIES: LARIES AND BENEFITS: SULTANTS ip Development Consultant(SULTANTS: L ⁽⁶⁾ nse (Service 1.7) rg (Services 1.4 and 1.10)	(CBCAP 0.75	2) EXPENSES \$18.00-25.00	<u>\$ 28,080</u> 28,080 <u>7,862</u> \$ 35,942 \$ <u>33,750</u> \$ 33,750 \$ 33,750
COSTS: COMMUNITY BASED CHI CVOC SALARIES Marketing and Administrative and 1.10) SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAL Benefits (28%) ⁽³⁾ SUBTOTAL CBCAP SAL SUBCONTRACTORS/CONS CVOC Community Leadershi SUBCONTRACTORS/CONS SERVICES AND SUPPLIES CVOC CEAC Program Experi CVOC Marketing and Printin	LD ABUSE PREVENTION e Coordinator (Services 1.4 LARIES: LARIES AND BENEFITS: SULTANTS ip Development Consultant(SULTANTS: L ⁽⁶⁾ nse (Service 1.7) rg (Services 1.4 and 1.10)	(CBCAP 0.75	2) EXPENSES \$18.00-25.00	\$ 28,080 28,080 7,862 \$ 35,942 \$ 33,750 \$ 33,750 \$ 33,750 \$ 3,000 1,954

ļ

Page 65 of 80

			Attac	hment B
				\$ 12,45 4
				\$ 82,146
SUBCONTRACTORS/CONS — SUBTOTAL ALL SALARIES, I SUBCONTRACTORS/CONS OPERATING EXPENSES AI	SENEFITS, ULTANTS, SERVIC	CES AND S		\$500,000
<u>YEAR I MAXIMUM COUNTY</u> YEAR II PERIOD OF JULY 1, 2017		<u>30, 2018 B</u>	UDGET:	\$500,000
LINE ITEMS			Maximum Hourly	
SALARIES		<u>FTE (1)</u>	Rate (2)	Budget
Charitable Ventures of Orange Cour	ty (CVOC) ⁽⁴⁾			
Data Specialist I (Service 1.9)		1.00	\$18.00-25.00	\$ 39,312
Data Specialist II (Service 1.9)		1.00	-18.00-25.00	-39,312
Marketing and Administrative Coord and 1.10)	linator (Services 1.4	0.25	-18.00-25.00	9,827
	÷			\$ 88,451
CVOC Benefits (28%) (3)				24,767
	AND BENEFITS:			\$113,218
SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSULT/	<u>NTS</u>			
CVOC Community Leadership Dev	elopment Consultant((s) (Service	1.7) ⁽⁶⁾	\$11,250
CVOC Data Evaluation Consultant(s) (Service 1.9) ⁽⁶⁾			<u>40,000</u>
- SUBTOTAL SUBCONTRACTO	RS/CONSULTANT	S:		\$ 51,250
SERVICES AND SUPPLIES ⁽⁸⁾				
Alliance Planning and Development	Team (Service 1.3)	8)		\$ 8,000
Alliance Marketing, Training and Te 1.6)	echnical Assistance T	'eam (Servi	ces 1.4, 1.5 and	36,000
CVOC FaCT Annual Conference (S	ervice 1.4, 1.5 and 1.	10)		12,000
CVOC Marketing and Printing (Serv	vices 1.4 and 1.10)			10,344
CVOC Meeting and Training (Servi	ces 1.3, 1.5, 1.6 and 1	.8)		7,500
CVOC Presenters and Speakers (Ser	vice 1.5)			8,000
TOGI Data Evaluation Team (Servio	e 1.9) ⁽⁸⁾			10,000
TOGI Fund and Resource Developm	ent Team (Service 1	.8) ⁽⁸⁾		40,000
TOGI Marketing Team (Service 1.4)	⊢ ⁽⁸⁾			2,000
TOGI Marketing, Training and Tech 1.6) ⁽⁸⁾	nical Assistance Tea	m ⁽⁸⁾ (Servi	ces 1.4, 1.5 and	4,000
TOGI Planning and Development To	eam (Service 1.3) ⁽⁸⁾			37,000
(FFZ1816)FDA0121 27	Page 21 of (3/23/16)35		Ma	rch 3, 2021

ļ

Page 66 of 80

	Att	achment B
TOGI Translation Services (Se	rvice 1-4). ⁽⁸⁾	8,000
SUBTOTAL SERVICES A	,	<u>\$182,844</u>
OPERATING EXPENSES		,,.
CVOC Mileage ⁽⁵⁾		\$ 2,000
CVOC Office Expense		5,042
CVOC Staff Development		3,000
CVOC Subscriptions, Dues and CVOC VistaShare Usage Fee, I	1 Fees Database and Report Development	1,500
(Service 1.9)		<u>20,000</u>
<u>SUBTOTAL OPERATING</u>	EXPENSES:	\$ 31,542
CVOC Indirect Costs		\$ 39,000
SUBTOTAL INDIRECT CO	OSTS:	\$ <u>39,000</u>
	BENEFITS, SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSULTANTS LIES, OPERATING EXPENSES AND INDIRECT	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
COMMUNITY BASED CHIL	D ABUSE PREVENTION (CBCAP) EXPENSES	
<u>CVOC SALARIES</u> Marketing and Administrative (and 1.10)	Coordinator (Services 1.4 0.75 \$18.00-25.00	<u>\$ 29,484</u>
	ARIES:	29,48 4
Benefits (28%) ⁽³⁾		<u>8,256</u>
SUBTOTAL CBCAP SALA	ARIES AND BENEFITS:	\$ 37,740
SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSU	<u>ULTANTS</u>	
CVOC Community Leadership	Development Consultant(s) (Service 1.7) (6)	<u>\$ 33,750</u>
	CONTRACTORS/CONSULTANTS:	\$ 33,750
SERVICES AND SUPPLIES		¢ 2.000
CVOC CEAC Program Expens CVOC Marketing and Printing		\$ 3,000 1,656
TOGI Marketing Team (Service		6,000
		<u>\$ 10,656</u>
SUBTOTAL CBCAP SALA		\$ 82,146
	CONSULTANTS SERVICES AND SUPPLIES,	\$500,000
OPERATING EXPENSE	ES AND INDIRECT COSTS:	
YEAR II MAXIMUM CO YEAR III PERIOD OF JULY 1	UNTY OBLIGATION: I , 2018 THROUGH JUNE 30, 2019 BUDGET:	\$500,000
FZ1816) FDA0121	Page 22 of (3/23/16)35	March 3, 2021

ļ

Page 67 of 80

LINE ITEMS		Maximum Hourly	
<u>SALARIES</u>	$\underline{\text{FTE}}^{(1)}$	Rate ⁽²⁾	Budget
Charitable Ventures of Orange County (CVOC) (4)			
Data Specialist I (Service 1.9)	1.00	\$18.00-25.00	\$ 41,278
Data Specialist II (Service 1.9)	1.00	-18.00-25.00	41,278
Marketing and Administrative Coordinator (Services 1.4 and 1.10)	4 0.25	18.00-25.00	<u>10,320</u>
			\$ 92,876 25,076
			\$117,952
SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSULTANTS			
CVOC Community Leadership Development Consultan	tt(s) (Service	: 1.7) ⁽⁶⁾	\$ 11,250
CVOC Data Evaluation Consultant(s) (Service 1.9) ⁽⁶⁾			<u>40,000</u>
	TS:		\$ 51,250
SERVICES AND SUPPLIES ⁽⁸⁾			
Alliance Marketing, Training and Technical Assistance (Services 1.4, 1.5 and 1.6)- ⁽⁸⁾	Team		\$ 36,000
Alliance Planning and Development Team (Service 1.3)	⊢ ⁽⁸⁾		8,000
CVOC FaCT Annual Conference (Service 1.4, 1.5 and 2	1.10)		15,000
CVOC Marketing and Printing (Services 1.4 and 1.10)			10,672
CVOC Meeting and Training (Services 1.3, 1.5, 1.6 and	1.8)		7,500
CVOC Presenters and Speakers (Service 1.5)			8,000
TOGI Data Evaluation Team (Service 1.3) (8)			10,000
TOGI Fund and Resource Development Team (Service	1.8) ⁽⁸⁾		40,000
TOGI Marketing Team (Service 1.4) ⁽⁸⁾			1,250
TOGI Marketing, Training and Technical Assistance T	am		4,000
TOGI Planning and Development Team (Service 1.3) (8))		37,000
TOGI Translation Services (Service 1.4) ⁽⁸⁾			<u>4,000</u>
			\$181,422
OPERATING EXPENSES			
CVOC Mileage ⁽⁵⁾			\$ 2,000
CVOC Office Expense			2,730
CVOC Staff Development			3,000
CVOC Subscriptions, Dues and Fees			1,500
FFZ1816)FDA0121 Page 23 of 07 (2/22/16)35			March 2, 2021
<u>(3/23/16)</u> <u>35</u>			March 3, 2021

l

Page 68 of 80

		Attac	hment B
CVOC VistaShare Usage Fee, Database and Report De	velopment		<u>21,00</u>
(Service 1.9) — SUBTOTAL OPERATING EXPENSES:			
INDIRECT COSTS ⁽⁷⁾			\$ 30,23
CVOC Indirect Costs			\$ 37,0 0
<u>— SUBTOTAL INDIRECT COSTS:</u>			\$ <u>37,0</u>
- SUBTOTAL SALARIES, BENEFITS, SUBCONTR SERVICES AND SUPPLIES, OPERATING EX COSTS:			\$417,8
COMMUNITY BASED CHILD ABUSE PREVENTION)N (CBCAF	?) EXPENSES	
CVOC SALARIES			
Marketing and Administrative Coordinator (Services 1. and 1.10)	.4 0.75	\$18.00-25.00	\$ <u>30,9</u>
			30,9
Benefits (27%) (3)			<u>8,3</u>
	}:		\$ 39,3
SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSULTANTS			
CVOC Community Leadership Development Consultar	nt(s) (Servic	e 1.7) ⁽⁶⁾	<u>\$ 33,7</u>
	SULTANTS	÷	\$ 33,7
SERVICES AND SUPPLIES (6)			
CVOC CEAC Program Expense (Service 1.7)			\$-4,0
CVOC Marketing and Printing (Services 1.4 and 1.10)			1,3
TOGI Marketing Team (Service 1.4) ⁽⁸⁾			<u>3,7</u>
	÷		\$-9,0
- SUBTOTAL CBCAP SALARIES, BENEFITS,			\$ 82,1
SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSULTANTS, SERV — SUBTOTAL ALL SALARIES, BENEFITS,	TCES AND	SUPPLIES:	. ,
SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSULTANTS, SERV	' ICES AND	SUPPLIES,	\$500,0
OPERATING EXPENSES AND INDIRECT CO)STS:		
YEAR III MAXIMUM COUNTY OBLIGATION YEAR IV PERIOD OF JULY 1, 2019 THROUGH JUN		BUDGET:	\$500,0
LINE ITEMS		Maximum Hourly	
<u>SALARIES</u>	<u>FTE</u> ⁽¹⁾	Rate (2)	Budge
Charitable Ventures of Orange County (CVOC) (4)			
Data Specialist I (Service 1.9)	1.00	\$18.00-25.00	\$43,3 4
Data Specialist II (Service 1.9)	1.00	-18.00-25.00	4 3,3 4
Evaluation and Data Coordinator	0.50	-25.00-35.00	31,20
FFZ1816)FDA0121 Page 24 of			

Page 69 of 80

		Atta	achment B
(Service 1.9)			
Marketing and Administrative Coordinator (Services and 1.10)	^{1.4} 0.25	18.00-25.00	10,836
Program Supervisor/Director (Admin.)	0.50	-35.00-50.00	<u>41,600</u>
			\$170,320
CVOC Benefits (23)- ⁽³⁾			39,172
	S:		\$209,492
SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSULTANTS			
CVOC Community Leadership Development Consul	tant(s) (Servi	ce 1.7) ⁽⁶⁾	\$ 11,250
CVOC Data Evaluation Consultant(s) (Service 1.9) (6))		<u>10,000</u>
	NTS:		\$ 21,250
SERVICES AND SUPPLIES (8)			
Alliance Planning and Development Team (Service 1			\$-2,000
Alliance Marketing, Training and Technical Assistan 1.6) ⁽⁸⁾	ce Team (Ser	vices 1.4, 1.5 and	20,000
CVOC FaCT Annual Conference (Service 1.4, 1.5 an	d 1.10)		15,000
CVOC Marketing and Printing (Services 1.4 and 1.10))		9,838
CVOC Meeting and Training (Services 1.3, 1.5, 1.6 a	und 1.8)		7,500
CVOC Presenters and Speakers (Service 1.5)			8,000
TOGI Data Evaluation Team (Service 1.9) ⁽⁸⁾			5,000
TOGI Fund and Resource Development Team (Servi	ce 1.8) ⁽⁸⁾		40,000
TOGI Marketing Team (Service 1.4) ⁽⁸⁾			750
TOGI Planning and Development Team (Service 1.3))- ⁽⁸⁾		8,000
TOGI Translation Services (Service 1.4) ⁽⁸⁾			<u>4,000</u>
			\$120,088
OPERATING EXPENSES			
CVOC Mileage ⁽⁵⁾			\$-2,000
CVOC Office Expense			2,524
CVOC Staff Development			3,000
CVOC Subscriptions, Dues and Fees			1,500
CVOC VistaShare Usage Fee, Database and Report I	Development		21,000
(Service 1.9) — SUBTOTAL OPERATING EXPENSES:			\$ 30,024
INDIRECT COSTS ⁽⁷⁾			ψ 50,024
CVOC Indirect Costs			<u>\$ 37,000</u>
FFZ1816)FDA0121 Page 25 of			
<u>27</u> <u>(3/23/16)35</u>		Ν	March 3, 2021

l

Page 70 of 80

		Atta	achment B
— <u>SUBTOTAL INDIRECT COSTS:</u> — <u>SUBTOTAL SALARIES, BENEFITS,</u>			\$ 37,00
SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSULTANTS, SERVIC OPERATING EXPENSES AND INDIRECT COST		SUPPLIES,	\$417,85
COMMUNITY BASED CHILD ABUSE PREVENTION	(CBCAP) EXPENSES	
CVOC SALARIES			
Marketing and Administrative Coordinator (Services 1.4 and 1.10)	0.75	\$18.00-25.00	<u>\$-32,50</u>
			32,50
Benefits (23%) ⁽³⁾			7,47
			\$ 39,98
SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSULTANTS			
CVOC Community Leadership Development Consultant(s) (Service	e 1.7)⁽⁶⁾	<u>\$ 33,75</u>
			\$ 33,75
SERVICES AND SUPPLIES ⁽⁶⁾			
CVOC CEAC Program Expense (Service 1.7)			\$-4,00
CVOC Marketing and Printing (Services 1.4 and 1.10)			2,16
TOGI Marketing Team (Service 1.4) ⁽⁸⁾			2,25
			\$ 8,41
- SUBTOTAL CBCAP SALARIES, BENEFITS, SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSULTANTS, SERVIC	ES AND	SUPPLIES:	\$ 82,1 4
	ES AND	SUPPLIES,	\$500,00
OPERATING EXPENSES AND INDIRECT COST		,	
<u>YEAR IV MAXIMUM COUNTY OBLIGATION:</u>	DO 2021 F		\$500,00
YEAR V PERIOD OF JULY 1, 2020 THROUGH JUNE 3	30, 2021 E		
LINE ITEMS		Maximum Hourly	
SALARIES	FTE (1)	Rate ⁽²⁾	Budg
<u>Charitable Ventures of Orange County (CVOC) (4)</u>			
Data Specialist I (Service 1.9)	1.00	\$18.00-25.00	\$ 45,50
Data Specialist II (Service 1.9)	1.00	-18.00-25.00	4 5,50
Data Specialist III (Service 1.9)	0.50	-18.00-25.00	18,72
Evaluation and Data Coordinator (Services 1.9)	0.50	-25.00-35.00	32,76
Marketing and Administrative Coordinator (Services 1.4 and 1.10)	0.25	18.00-25.00	11,37
Program Supervisor/Director (Admin.)	0.85	-35.00-50.00	74,25
FFZ1816)FDA0121 Page 26 of			
<u>27 (3/23/16)</u> <u>35</u>		1	March 3, 2021

		\$228,131
CVOC Benefits (23%) (3)		<u>52,470</u>
	ND BENEFITS:	\$280,601
SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSULTAN	<u>TS</u>	
CVOC Community Leadership Develo	pment Consultant(s) (Service 1.7) ⁽⁶⁾	<u>\$_3,000</u>
	S/CONSULTANTS:	\$ 3,000
SERVICES AND SUPPLIES (8)		
Alliance Planning and Development Te	eam (Service 1.3) ⁽⁸⁾	\$ 1,000
Alliance Marketing, Training and Tech 1.6) ⁽⁸⁾	nical Assistance Team (Services 1.4, 1.5 and	1 8,000
CVOC FaCT Annual Conference (Serv	rice 1.4, 1.5 and 1.10)	15,000
CVOC Marketing and Printing (Service	es 1.4 and 1.10)	4,206
CVOC Meeting and Training (Services	; 1.3, 1.5, 1.6 and 1.8)	7,500
CVOC Presenters and Speakers (Service	ce 1.5)	8,000
TOGI Data Evaluation Team (Service	1.9) ⁽⁸⁾	5,000
TOGI Fund and Resource Developmen	t Team (Service 1.8) ⁽⁸⁾	14,000
TOGI Marketing Team (Service 1.4) ⁽⁸)	750
TOGI Planning and Development Tear	n (Service 1.3) ⁽⁸⁾	3,000
TOGI Translation Services (Service 1.4	1) ⁽⁸⁾	<u>4,000</u>
	PPLIES:	\$ 70,456
OPERATING EXPENSES		
CVOC Mileage ⁽⁵⁾		\$-2,000
CVOC Office Expense		297
CVOC Staff Development		3,000
CVOC Subscriptions, Dues and Fees		1,500
CVOC VistaShare Usage Fee, Databas (Service 1.9)	e and Report Development	<u>22,000</u>
- SUBTOTAL OPERATING EXPEN	ISES:	\$ 28,797
INDIRECT COSTS (7)		
CVOC Indirect Costs		<u>\$ 35,000</u>
		\$ 35,000
	LTANTS, SERVICES AND SUPPLIES,	\$417,854
COMMUNITY BASED CHILD ABU	SE PREVENTION (CBCAP) EXPENSES	
(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 27 of	
27	<u>(3/23/16)</u> 35	March 3, 2021

ļ

and 1.10)	and Administrative Coordinator (Services 1.4	0.75	\$18.00-25.00	\$ 34,132
	upervisor/Director (Admin.)	0.15	-35.00-50.00	13,10 4
Ŭ	OTAL CBCAP SALARIES:	0.15	33.00 30.00	<u>+13,10</u> <u> </u> \$ 47,23€
Benefits (2				+ 17,250 10,864
	OTAL CBCAP SALARIES AND BENEFITS:			<u>\$ 58,100</u>
	TRACTORS/CONSULTANTS			φ 50,100
-	mmunity Leadership Development Consultant	(s) (Servi	$\frac{-1.7}{(6)}$	\$ 9,00(
	OTAL CBCAP SUBCONTRACTORS/CONSI			\$ 9,00
SERVICE	S AND SUPPLIES ⁽⁶⁾			
	EAC Program Expense (Service 1.7)			\$ 5,00
CVOC Ma	arketing and Printing (Services 1.4 and 1.10)			7,79 6
TOGI Mat	rketing Team (Service 1.4) ⁽⁸⁾			<u>2,25</u> (
	OTAL CBCAP SERVICES AND SUPPLIES:			\$15,04
	OTAL CBCAP SALARIES, BENEFITS, SCONTRACTORS/CONSULTANTS, SERVI	CES AND	<u>SUPPLIES.</u>	\$ 82,1 4
	OTAL ALL SALARIES, BENEFITS,		SOTTELS.	
	CONTRACTORS/CONSULTANTS SERVIC	CES AND	SUPPLIES,	\$500,00
OPE	ERATING EXPENSES AND INDIRECT COS	TS:		
YEAR	V MAXIMUM COUNTY OBLIGATION:			\$500,00 0
-	L MAXIMUM COUNTY OBLIGATION For the second s			
⁽¹⁾ For he		s defined a	as the amount of tin	ne (stated
⁽¹⁾ For he	ourly employees, Full-Time Equivalent (FTE) is	s defined a g service	as the amount of tim s under the terms	te (stated of this
⁽¹⁾ For he as a Agre	ourly employees, Full-Time Equivalent (FTE) is a percentage) the position will be providing	s defined a g service 40 hour	as the amount of tim s under the terms work week. For	, of this -salaried
⁽¹⁾ For he as a Agre emp	ourly employees, Full-Time Equivalent (FTE) is a percentage) the position will be providin eement. This percentage is based upon a	s defined a g service 40 hour (stated a	as the amount of tim s-under the terms work week. For s-a percentage) the	e (stated of this salaried position
¹⁾ For he as a Agre emp will	ourly employees, Full-Time Equivalent (FTE) is a percentage) the position will be providing eement. This percentage is based upon a ployees, FTE is defined as the amount of time be paid for under the terms of this Agreemen	s defined a g service 40 hour (stated a	as the amount of tim s-under the terms work week. For s-a percentage) the	e (stated of this salaried position
¹⁾ For he as a Agre emp will actu	ourly employees, Full-Time Equivalent (FTE) is a percentage) the position will be providing eement. This percentage is based upon a ployees, FTE is defined as the amount of time be paid for under the terms of this Agreement ally worked.	s defined a g service 40 hour (stated a nt, regard	as the amount of tim s-under the terms work week. For s a percentage) the ess of the number	e (stated of this salaried position of hours
¹⁾ For he as a Agre emp will actu	ourly employees, Full-Time Equivalent (FTE) is a percentage) the position will be providing eement. This percentage is based upon a ployees, FTE is defined as the amount of time be paid for under the terms of this Agreement ally worked. n hourly rate which will be permitted during the	s defined a g service 40 hour (stated a nt, regard	as the amount of tim s-under the terms work week. For s a percentage) the ess of the number	e (stated of this salaried position of hours
¹⁾ For he as a Agre emp will actu ²⁾ Maximur may	ourly employees, Full-Time Equivalent (FTE) is a percentage) the position will be providing eement. This percentage is based upon a ployees, FTE is defined as the amount of time be paid for under the terms of this Agreement ally worked. n hourly rate which will be permitted during the be paid at less than maximum hourly rate.	s defined (g service 40 hour (stated a (stated a ht, regard) he term of	as the amount of tim s under the terms work week. For s a percentage) the ess of the number this Agreement; er	e (stated of this salaried position of hours
⁽¹⁾ For he as a Agre emp will actu ⁽²⁾ Maximur ⁽²⁾ Maximur may	ourly employees, Full-Time Equivalent (FTE) is a percentage) the position will be providing eement. This percentage is based upon a ployees, FTE is defined as the amount of time be paid for under the terms of this Agreemen ally worked. n hourly rate which will be permitted during the be paid at less than maximum hourly rate. e Benefits include contributions to health insura	s defined a g service 40 hour (stated a nt, regard) ne term of nnce; life i	as the amount of tim s-under the terms work week. For s a percentage) the ess of the number this Agreement; er nsurance; payroll ta	e (stated of this salaried position of hours nployees
⁽¹⁾ For he as a Agre emp will actu ²⁾ Maximur ²⁾ Maximur ³⁾ Employee asl	ourly employees, Full-Time Equivalent (FTE) is a percentage) the position will be providing eement. This percentage is based upon a ployees, FTE is defined as the amount of time be paid for under the terms of this Agreemen ally worked. In hourly rate which will be permitted during the be paid at less than maximum hourly rate. e Benefits include contributions to health insura FICA, Federal Unemployment Tax, State	s defined a g service 40 hour (stated a nt, regard he term of nnce; life i Unemploy	as the amount of tim s under the terms work week. For s a percentage) the ess of the number this Agreement; er nsurance; payroll ta ment Tax, and V	e (stated of this salaried position of hours nployees uxes such Workers'
⁽¹⁾ For he as_a Agre emp will actu ²⁾ Maximur ³⁾ Employed as_I Con	Purly employees, Full-Time Equivalent (FTE) is a percentage) the position will be providing eement. This percentage is based upon a ployees, FTE is defined as the amount of time be paid for under the terms of this Agreement ally worked. In hourly rate which will be permitted during the be paid at less than maximum hourly rate. Benefits include contributions to health insurate FICA, Federal Unemployment Tax, State I appensation Tax, based on the currently prevailit	s defined a g service 40 hour (stated a ht, regard he term of unce; life i Unemploy ng rates; a	as the amount of times a under the terms work week. For a percentage) the ess of the number this Agreement; er nsurance; payroll ta ment Tax, and water	e (stated of this salaried position of hours nployees exes such Workers' al limited
¹⁾ For here as a Agree Agree emp will acture act	Purly employees, Full-Time Equivalent (FTE) is a percentage) the position will be providing eement. This percentage is based upon a ployees, FTE is defined as the amount of time be paid for under the terms of this Agreement ally worked. In hourly rate which will be permitted during the be paid at less than maximum hourly rate. Benefits include contributions to health insurate FICA, Federal Unemployment Tax, State appensation Tax, based on the currently prevailing the amount of vacation time earned during the	s defined a g service 40 hour (stated a ht, regard he term of unce; life i Unemploy ng rates; a fiscal yea	as the amount of tim s under the terms work week. For s a percentage) the ess of the number this Agreement; er nsurance; payroll ta ment Tax, and Y and vacation accrua-	e (stated of this -salaried -position of hours nployees exes such Workers' al limited spense is
¹⁾ For he as_a Agre emp will actu ²⁾ Maximur ³⁾ Employee as_l Con to_th	purly employees, Full-Time Equivalent (FTE) is a percentage) the position will be providing eement. This percentage is based upon a ployees, FTE is defined as the amount of time be paid for under the terms of this Agreement ally worked. In hourly rate which will be permitted during the observation the terms hourly rate. Benefits include contributions to health insurate FICA, Federal Unemployment Tax, State appensation Tax, based on the currently prevailing the amount of vacation time earned during the med. The overall benefit rate shall not exceed	s defined a g service 40 hour (stated a ht, regard he term of unce; life i Unemploy ng rates; a fiscal yea	as the amount of tim s under the terms work week. For s a percentage) the ess of the number this Agreement; er nsurance; payroll ta ment Tax, and Y and vacation accrua-	e (stated of this -salaried -position of hours nployees exes such Workers' al limited spense is

ļ

actual salary expense claimed.

- ⁽⁴⁾Administrative costs are defined as those costs not solely related to direct services, supervision and program costs (e.g., executive director oversight, technology services, accounting, payroll, etc.) and including Indirect Costs shall be held to no more than fifteen percent (15%) of total gross program costs.
- ⁽⁵⁾ Mileage is limited to the amount allowed by IRS.
- ⁽⁶⁾Subcontractors will be strategically selected based on FaCT Program needs; assessment of the community's priorities which may include program planning and development, resource development, strategic planning, county-wide community partnerships, and collaborative grant research and writing.
- (7) Indirect Costs shall include CVOC Chief Operating Officer, Program Manager and Controller general contract management costs (e.g., invoicing; budgeting and cash flow management; payroll processing fees, organizational audit, general insurance, employee dishonesty insurance, annual audit and office expenses) and shall be held to a maximum of nine percent (9%) of total gross program costs.
- (8) Activities shall be invoiced at a rate ranging from \$50 to \$200 per hour, dependent on vendor and function. This rate shall be inclusive of all labor, mileage, travel time and overhead costs related to provided services specified in this Agreement.
- CONTRACTOR and ADMINISTRATOR may agree, subject to advance written notice, to add, delete or modify line items and/or amounts and/or the number and type of FTE positions without changing COUNTY's maximum obligation as stated in Subparagraph 21.1 of this Agreement or reducing the level of service to be provided by CONTRACTOR. Further, in accordance with Subparagraph 43.3 of this Agreement, in the event ADMINISTRATOR reduces the maximum obligation as stated in Subparagraph 21.1, CONTRACTOR and ADMINISTRATOR may mutually agree in writing to proportionately reduce the service goals as set forth in this Exhibit.

49.<u>12.</u> STAFF

CONTRACTOR <u>shall provide the following described staff positions</u> agrees to operate continuously through<u>out</u> the term of this Agreement: <u>with the number and type of staff</u> required for provision of services hereunder:

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 29 of	
27	<u>(3/23/16)35</u>	March 3, 2021

Posi	tion		<u>FTE</u>	Maximum Hourly Rate
FaC	T Manager		1.00	\$37.39
Seni	or Data Speciali	st	<u>1.00</u>	<u>\$30.51</u>
Marl	keting and Adm	inistrative Coordinator	<u>1.00</u>	<u>\$26.30</u>
	Coordinator		<u>0.50</u>	<u>\$26.30</u>
(1)				fined as the amount of time (stated
		-		under the terms of this Agreement.
	This percenta	ge is based upon a 40-ho	our work week.	For salaried employees, FTE is
	defined as the	amount of time (stated as	s a percentage) t	he position will be paid for under
	the terms of th	nis Agreement, regardless	of the number o	f hours actually worked.
(2)	Maximum ho	urly rate which will be per	mitted during th	e term of this Agreement;
	employees ma	y be paid at less than max	timum hourly ra	te.
	<u>12.1 FaCT</u>	Manager		
	<u>12.1.1</u>	Duties: Responsible for	· overseeing pro	jects of the FaCT FRC Platform;
		and integrate programs	supporting FaC	T FRCs. Primary duties include
		overseeing activities invo	olving database	and evaluation systems for FaCT;
		working closely with	ADMINISTRA	TOR to ensure programs are
		integrated at the FRCs; o	verseeing the pl	anning and implementation of the
		FaCT Annual Conference	e; and managing	the development and coordination
		of FaCT marketing and n	narketing materi	als. Provide training and technical
		assistance as determine	d by ADMIN	ISTRATOR to FaCT FRCs on
		marketing, providing log	gistical, clerical	, and communication support for
		strategic planning. Resp	onsible for deve	loping community involvement in
		FaCT and support the c	ollaborative pro	cess; represent FaCT on County-
		wide committees as	requested b	y ADMINISTRATOR; assist
		ADMINISTRATOR wit	h all required C	county, State, and federal reports;
		submit monthly reports of	on all FAS activ	vities, and perform other duties as
		assigned by ADMINIST	RATOR. Provi	de coordination, supervision, and
		management of co-locat	ted CONTRAC	TOR program and support staff.
		Manage the administ	ration of the	FAS budget, and manage
(FFZ18	816) <u>FDA0121</u>	Pag	e 30 of	

Page 75 of 80

ļ

CONTRACTOR day-to-day strategic planning for FAS.

12.1.2 Qualifications: Bachelor's degree (Master's preferred) in business administration, communication, public administration, social science or related field from an accredited university; three (3) years of experience in management of non-profits or business; two (2) years of supervisory experience; excellent speaking and writing skills; computer competency and proficient in Microsoft Office programs; experience with community engagement; marketing and fund development; excellent organizational skills; ability to facilitate large group meetings and presentations; experience with program development, including planning and grant management; and proficiency in English is required.

12.2 Senior Data Specialist

10

11

28

- 12.2.1 Duties: Responsible for training and support of managing client data information into web based data system; ensuring effective interfacing of data systems; monitoring accuracy of data and reports; providing training and technical assistance to FRC staff in regards to the FaCT database system, data collection and outcomes; collaborating with ADMINISTRATOR to ensure data integrity; develop enhancements to evaluation processes and program improvement, creating and providing reports as needed; and collaborating with other data evaluation staff to ensure maximum utilization of database and reports.
- 12.2.2 Qualifications: Bachelor's degree in computer science, social science, or a related field from an accredited university; three (3) years of work experience with outcomes, evaluation, and/or data management; proficient in Microsoft Office programs; knowledge and experience in conducting presentations; excellent public speaking, verbal and written communication skills; attention to detail; creative; excellent organizational skills; experience with site support and training; experience working in collaborative settings; and proficiency in English is required.

12.2.2.1 Five (5) years of experience in data analysis and evaluation may be substituted for the required Bachelor's degree.

(FFZ1816)FDA0121 27 Page 31 of (3/23/16)35

12.3 Marketing and Administrative Coordinator

- **12.3.1** Duties: Responsible for developing, creating, and editing FaCT marketing and educational printed and electronic materials; including FaCT Annual Conference collateral, FaCT monthly e-blasts, quarterly e-newsletters, FaCT Annual Outcomes Report, flyers and brochures, updating and maintaining the FaCT website; providing technical assistance to FaCT FRCs regarding marketing; and developing and implementing public relations and outreach strategies to increase awareness of the FaCT FRC Platform. Assist FaCT FRC Platform staff in administering program activities, including, but not limited to, project oversight, meeting coordination, event support, and responding to customer service calls. Serve as the central point of contact for FaCT for internal programs and public inquiries, such as: FRC locations, FaCT trainings, volunteer and donation opportunities; scheduling, coordinating, and tracking training reservations; scheduling and coordinating FaCT meetings and events; creating and maintaining contact and distribution lists; and assisting with development of training materials. Coordinate the master calendar for all FaCT trainings, meetings, events, and activities; and transcribing meeting minutes. Perform other duties as assigned by ADMINISTRATOR.
- 12.3.2 Qualifications: Bachelor's degree in communications, marketing, public relations, or related field from an accredited university; three (3) years of work experience in marketing and public relations; experience in developing marketing materials, including computer proficiency in Microsoft Office programs, graphic design, publication layout, web design, etc.; knowledge and experience in conducting presentations utilizing latest technology (e.g., webinars, video streaming, PowerPoint, Google products, etc.); excellent communication and public speaking, writing, and editing skills (i.e., newsletters, web content, public service announcements, etc.); attention to detail; creative; excellent organizational skills; and proficiency in English is required.

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	
27	

10

11

12.4 Data Coordinator

3 4

5 6

7

8

9

10 11

12 13

14

15 16

17

18 19

20

28

- 12.4.1 Duties: Responsible for data collection, entry and analysis. Supporting the Senior Data Specialist with data trainings, and providing technical assistance to the FRCs. Utilizing the FaCT data management system, generating necessary reports, and assisting with the FaCT Annual Outcomes report. Assist the evaluation team as necessary and perform other duties as assigned by ADMINISTRATOR.
- 12.4.2 Qualifications: Bachelor's degree in computer science, social science, or a related field from an accredited university; one (1) year of work experience with outcomes, evaluation, and/or data management; proficient in Microsoft Office programs; knowledge and experience in conducting presentations; excellent public speaking, verbal and written communication skills; attention to detail; creative; excellent organizational skills; experience with site support and training; experience working in collaborative settings; and proficiency in English is required.

49.1 <u>Marketing and Administrative Coordinator (CVOC)</u>

- 49.1.1 <u>Duties</u>: Responsible for developing and/or coordinating FaCT marketing materials, including FaCT Annual Conference collateral, quarterly FaCT Program e-newsletters, monthly e-blasts, FaCT Annual Outcomes Report, flyers and brochures, update and maintain the FaCT Website, provide technical assistance as determined by ADMINISTRATOR to FaCT FRCs on marketing, provide logistical, clerical and communication support for strategic planning, meetings/trainings, FaCT Annual Conference and other events, staff FaCT general telephone line and log inquires; and other duties as needed.
 - 49.1.2 <u>Qualifications</u>: Bachelor's degree in communication, business administration, social science or related field; a minimum of three (3) years of experience, preferably in marketing and public relations, and experience developing marketing materials; excellent verbal, written, communication; and organizational skills.

49.2 Data Specialist (CVOC)

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 33 of	
27	<u>-(3/23/16)</u> <u>35</u>	March 3, 2021

- 49.2.1 <u>Duties</u>: Responsible for training and support of client data information into web based data system; ensuring effective interfacing of data systems; monitoring accuracy of data and reports; providing training and technical assistance to FRC staff in regards to FaCT's database system, data collection and outcomes; collaborating with ADMINISTRATOR to ensure data integrity; providing reports as needed; collaborating with other data evaluation staff to ensure maximum utilization of database and reports.
- 49.2.2 <u>Qualifications</u>: Bachelor's degree in computer science, social science, business administration, or related field; a minimum of two (2) years of experience with outcomes, evaluation, and/or data management; proficiency in Microsoft Office programs including WORD, PowerPoint and Excel; and experience with site support and training. A minimum of four (4) years of experience in data and evaluation may substitute for the required Bachelor's degree. Excellent verbal, written, communication and organizational skills.

49.3 Evaluation and Data Coordinator (CVOC)

3 4

5 5

7

8

9 10

11

12

13 14

15

16 17

18 19

20

21 22

23

24 25 26

- 49.3.1 <u>Duties</u> Design and support implementation of comprehensive evaluation plan; enhance current evaluation methods with additional research into best practices, and capacity building assessment and data. Also responsible for training and technical assistance to FRC staff on the FaCT database system, data collection and outcomes; collaboratively work with ADMINISTRATOR to ensure data integrity; providing reports as needed; collaborating with other data evaluation staff to ensure maximum utilization of database and reports.
- 49.3.2 <u>Qualifications</u>: Bachelor's degree (Master degree preferred) in computer science, social science, business administration or related field; a minimum of two (2) years of experience with outcomes, evaluation, and/or community based research; ability to design user friendly evaluation plans, tools and reports; proficiency in Microsoft Office programs, including WORD, PowerPoint and Excel; and experience with site support and

(FFZ1816)FDA0121	Page 34 of	
27	<u>(3/23/16)</u> <u>35</u>	March 3, 2021

training. Two (2) years of experience working in data and evaluation may substitute for the required Bachelor's degree. Excellent verbal, written, communication and organizational skills.

49.4 Program Supervisor/Director (CVOC)

18

 49.4.1 <u>Duties</u>: Serve as project lead and main contact for FaCT FNAS, oversee staff and communicate with Contractor Partner Agencies. Support development of FaCT partner relations, including potential donors to the FaCT Program; provide training and technical assistance efforts and inform topics and speakers; and provide input to Data Evaluation Consultant and Team, Marketing and Administrative Coordinator and Community Leadership Development Consultant(s).

49.4.2 <u>Qualifications</u>: Bachelor's degree in business administration, nonprofit management, marketing or related field (Master degree preferred); a minimum of five (5) years of experience preferably in nonprofit administration; a minimum of three (3) years of supervisory, fund development and communications experience. Excellent verbal, written, communication and organizational skills.

27	(FFZ1816)FI	DA0121
<u>//</u>	27	